PACE

Adolph Gottlieb Bibliography: Periodicals

2021

"Editors' Picks: 10 Events for Your Art Calendar This Week, From a Show of Cringeworthy Art to a Christie's Conference on NFTs" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Artnet News*, 18 July 2021. https://news.artnet.com/art-world/editorspicks-july-12-2021-1980818

Hinkle, Annette. "Adolph Gottlieb's Pictographs at Pace Gallery" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Sag Harbor Express*, 29 June 2021. https://sagharborexpress.com/adolph-gottliebs-pictographs-at-pace-gallery/

Russeth, Andrew. "The 10 Best Booths at the 2021 Korea International Art Fair in Seoul." *ARTnews*, 14 October 2021. https://www.artnews.com/list/art-news/artists/2021-kiaf-seoul-best-booths-1234607071/pace/

2019

"Adolph Gottlieb, 'Classic Paintings'" (exhibition review). *Time Out*, 4 March 2019. https://www.timeout.com/newyork/art/adolph-gottlieb-classic-paintings

McGlynn, Tom. "The Adolph and Esther Gottlieb Foundation: A History of Artistic Necessity and Mutual Aid" (exhibition review). *The Brooklyn Rail*, July–August 2019. https://brooklynrail.org/2019/07/artonic/The-Adolph-and-Esther-Gottlieb-Foundation

Perrell, Franklin Hill. "Art Review: 'Adolph Gottlieb: Classic Paintings' at Pace Offer 'Burst' Paintings in Their Glory" (exhibition review). *Hamptons Arthub*, 28 March 2019. https://hamptonsarthub.com/2019/03/28/reviews-art-review-adolph-gottlieb-classic-paintings-at-pace-offer-burst-paintings-in-their-glory/

2018

Forman, Debbie. "Exhibit Shows Pioneer Gottlieb's Provincetown Art and Beyond" (Provincetown Art Association and Museum exhibition review). *Cape Cod Times*, 6 September 2018.

http://www.capecodtimes.com/entertainmentlife/20180906/exhibit-shows-pioneer-gottliebs-provincetown-art-and-beyond

Hirsch, Sanford. "The Start of the Gottlieb Foundation." *Brooklyn Rail*, 11 December 2018. https://brooklynrail.org/2018/12/criticspage/The-Start-of-the-Gottlieb-Foundation

2017

Roberts, Kathaleen. "Exhibition Showcases the Last Works of Adolph Gottlieb" (The University of New Mexico Art Museum exhibition review). *Albuquerque Journal*, 5 February 2017. https://www.abqjournal.com/942945/finalforms.html

2016

"Adolph Gottlieb: Polarities." *The Brooklyn Rail*, 6 December 2016. http://www.brooklynrail.org/2016/12/verbatim/adolph-gottlieb-polarities

Hall, Christopher. "Permanent Residents: Adolph Gottlieb's 'Duet' at the High Museum." *Burn Away*, 24 June 2016. http://burnaway.org/feature/adolph-gottliebs-duet-at-the-high-museum/

"A Painter's Hand: The Works of Adolph Gottlieb." Art View: Spring 2016 Issue (Hunter Museum of American Art), 2016: 4, illustrated.

2013

Cantu, John Carlos. "Art Review: At UMMA, 'Adolph Gottlieb: Sculptor' Features Handful of Monumentally Heroic Canvases." *MLive*, 5 October 2013. http://www.mlive.com/entertainment/ann-arbor/index.ssf/2013/10/umma_adolph_gottlieb.html

2012

Brown, Jenny. "'Mythology,' Pace" (exhibition review). Art News 111, no. 5 (May 2012): 108, illustrated.

Halasz, Piri. "In the Meantime, A Master Colorist" (The Pace Gallery exhibition review). (*An Appropriate Distance*) From the Mayor's Doorstep, 18 May 2012. http://www.pirihalasz.com/blog.htm?post=855475

Plagens, Peter. "The Looking-Glass Selves" (The Pace Gallery exhibition review). Wall Street Journal, 31 March—1 April 2012. A20, illustrated.

Ryland, Philip. "Acquisitions at the Peggy Guggenheim Collection, Venice." *Burlington Magazine* 154, no. 1306 (January 2012): 776, no. XIV, illustrated.

2011

Landes, Jennifer. "Seeing 'The Big Picture' at MoMA" (exhibition review). *East Hampton Star*, 14 April 2011: C1, C2, illustrated.

2010

Fontanella, Megan M. "Research Note: 'Unity in Diversity.' Karl Nierendorf and America, 1937–47." *American Art* 24, no. 3 (Fall 2010): 114–125, illustrated.

Johnson, Ken. "Artistic Matchmaking in Met Galleries." The New York Times, 23 April 2010: C28.

Miller, Michael. "Adolph Gottlieb: A Retrospective at the Guggenheim Collection, Venice, through January 9." *Berkshire Review*, 28 December 2010: illustrated.

Pes, Javier. "Adolph Gottlieb a Retrospective" (Peggy Guggenheim Collection exhibition review). *Art Newspaper* (September 2010): 63, illustrated.

Rosenberg, Karen. "Audacious Expressions on the Walls of the Temple" (Jewish Museum exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 9 April 2010: C28.

Rylands, Philip. "Adolph Gottlieb. Una Retospettiva / A Retrospective." *Peggy Guggenheim News* (June–December 2010): 5, illustrated.

Solomon, E.B. "Art Talk: Shul of Visual Arts" (Jewish Museum exhibition review). Art News 109, no. 5 (May 2010): 42.

Spence, Rachel. "Who needs inner demons?" (Peggy Guggenheim Collection exhibition review). *Financial Times*, 26 November 2010: 13, illustrated.

2009

"Adolph Gottlieb: Sculptures." Wohin Heute (March 2009): illustrated.

Lovisa, Fabian R. "Sonne, Mond und Sterne." Rheinpfalz, 28 February 2009: illustrated.

2008

Annual Report: Allen Memorial Art Museum, FY 2006-2007 (September 2008): 31, illustrated.

Genocchio, Benjamin. "Imprinted With Surrealism's Influence: In the Adolph Gottlieb Exhibit in East Hampton, a Playful Quality" (Pollock-Krasner House and Study Center exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 15 June 2008: 8, illustrated.

Levin, Kim. "Reviews: New York—Up Now: 'New York Cool' (Grey Art Gallery exhibition review). *Art News* 107, no. 7 (Summer 2008): 162.

2006

"Adolph Gottlieb: Early Prints Opens at Allen Memorial" (exhibition preview). artdaily.com, 7 November 2006. http://www.artdaily.com.

Knight, Nika. "Allen Exhibits Gottlieb" (exhibition review). The Oberlin Review, 17 November 2006.

Low, Stuart. "Exhibit Shows Old Country in the New World" (Memorial Art Gallery exhibition review). democratandchronicle.com, 5 November 2006. http://www.democratandchronicle.com.

Tuchman, Phyllis. "Report from Monte Carlo: A Helluva Town" (Grimaldi Forum exhibition review). *Art in America* (November 2006): 88–89.

2005

Hirsch, Faye. "Abstract Generations" (exhibition review). Art in America (October 2005): 123-129+.

Kuspit, Donald. "Adolph Gottlieb: PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). Artforum (March 2005): 237: illustrated.

2004

"Adolph Gottlieb" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). The New Yorker, 22 November 2004: 23.

"Adolph Gottlieb's Pictographs at PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). *ArtDaily.com*, 28 December 2004. http://www.artdaily.com/section/news/.

Cohen, David. "Art & Letters: Paying Tribute to an American Mythmaker." (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *New York Sun*, 11 November 2004: 1, 25: illustrated.

Cook, Greg. "At The Edge Of The World." The Gloucester Daily Times, 20 May 2004: illustrated.

Jones, Leslie. "Music for the Eyes: Eunice and Hal David Discuss Their Love of Drawings." *Art on Paper*: (January/February 2004): illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "Freudian Gottlieb turned to the Greeks in His Pictography" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *New York Observer*, 29 November 2004: 1, 20, illustrated.

Long, Robert. "Gottlieb Before the Sunbursts" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *Easthampton Star*, 16 December 2004: 2C, illustrated.

Smith, Roberta. "Adolph Gottlieb: Pictographs, 1941–1951" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 3 December 2004: E41, illustrated.

Smith, Roberta. "A Bauhaus Couple Lived Their Less–Is–More Credo" (Cooper–Hewitt National Design Museum exhibition review). *The New York Times*: E29, illustrated.

Temin, Christine. "Cape Ann, Seen Through Its Artists' Eyes." Boston Globe, 26 May 2004: illustrated.

2003

"Art Market Watch: Wild Days in Contemporary." Artnet.com, 12 November 2003.

Artner, Alan G. "Adolph Gottlieb." Chicago Tribune, 28 March 2003.

"Clement Greenberg: A Critic's Collection." Philbrook Museum of Art Member Bulletin and Calendar (Summer 2003).

"Early 20th Century Abstraction." Discover Silicon Valley (September 2003): illustrated.

"Gifts and Acquisitions: Adolph Gottlieb, Pictograph." National Gallery of Art Bulletin, no. 29 (Spring 2003): illustrated.

Karmel, Pepe. "Adolph Gottlieb: The Jewish Museum, New York." Artforum 41, no. 6 (February 2003): illustrated.

Merli, Melissa. "Show Highlights Gottlieb, Contemporaries." The News-Gazette, 23 January 2003: illustrated.

"Postwar and Contemporary Art Totals \$69.8 Million at Christie's." Antiques and The Arts Weekly, 30 May 2003.

"Spring 2003." Krannert Art Museum and Kinkead Pavilion Annual Report 2002/2003: illustrated.

Turner, Elisa. "Global Crossing." Miami Herald, 20 July 2003: illustrated.

2002

Arditi, Fiamma. "Arte e vita: Esprimere l'invisibile." Ars (May-June 2002): 82-86, illustrated.

"Art Market Watch: Market Acceleration at Sotheby's." Artnet.com, 16 May 2002

Bender, Paula. "Art Museum to Feature 'The Beginning of Seeing'." The Herald, 21 October 2002

"Big Apple Art: A Quick Survey." Atlanta Journal-Constitution, 24 November 2002

Budick, Ariella. "Capturing the Chaos: Gottlieb painted the savagery of his times." *Newsday*, 18 October 2002: illustrated.

Carmean, Jr., E.A. "Summers of Inspiration." Art + Antiques (June 2002): illustrated.

Diez, Renato. "Astrazione Linguaggio Universale." Arte (December 2002): illustrated.

Dunning, Brad. "A Destruction Site." The New York Times Magazine, 21 April 2002: illustrated.

"Exhibitions: The Beginning of Seeing: Adolph Gottlieb and Tribal Art." Art and Insight: New Britain Museum of American Art (Autumn 2002): illustrated.

Franks, Pamela. "The Tiger's Eye & American Printmaking in the 1940's." Art on Paper 6, no. 3 (January/February 2002).

Gelber, Eric. "Adolph Gottlieb: A Survey Exhibition." artcritical.com (Fall 2002).

Goldman, Julia. "Faith in Abstraction." The Jewish Week, 24 October 2002

"Gottlieb: Monotipos." Fundación Juan March: Anales 2001 (2002): illustrated.

Grant, Daniel." Show and Sell? Gottlieb Exhibition Crosses a Line." *The Wall Street Journal*, 31 October 2002: illustrated.

Heller, Fran. "Evolution of an Artist." Jewish News, 6 December 2002: illustrated.

Hirsch, Sanford. "We Bring Aid to Artist and Art to the People." Wall Street Journal, 8 November 2002.

Johnson, Ken. "Paintings That Recall Their Time, Now Gone." (Jewish Museum exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 11 October 2002: E39: illustrated.

Johnson, Ken. "Vertical Moves: The Painting of Adolph Gottlieb" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 25 May 2002: E37.

Kramer, Hilton. "The Summer of '57 with Milton Avery, Gottlieb, Rothko." The New York Observer, 13 May 2002.

Kunitz, Daniel. "At the Museums: Getting to Know Adolph Gottlieb." (Jewish Museum exhibition review). *New York Sun*, 10 October 2002: 10: illustrated.

Kunitz, Daniel. "Getting To Know Adolph Gottlieb." New York Sun, 10 October 2002: illustrated.

Kuspit, Donald. "Adolph Gottlieb: PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). *Artforum* (September 2002): 202–203, illustrated.

Lasell, Peter. "Uptown: Adolph Gottlieb." Newyorkartworld.com (December 2002).

Long, Robert. "Bursts of Gottlieb." East Hampton Star, 7 November 2002.

McBee, Richard. "Between Pictures and Painting Abstract Expressionism and Jews." *Jewish Press*, 16 October 2002: illustrated.

McGee, Celia. "Complete Portrait of a Village Original." Daily News, 8 October 2002: illustrated.

McKown, Rich. "Pastoral." Art New England (October/November 2002): illustrated.

McNally, Own. "Primitive Symbolism Lives in Gottlieb Pictographs." Hartford Courant, 4 October 2002.

McQuaid, Cate. "Rockport Gallery Features Cape Ann's Lights." Boston Sunday Globe, 2 June 2002: illustrated.

"Museum Presents a Survey of Adolph Gottlieb's Paintings." Jewish Museum Members News (Fall 2002): illustrated.

Naves, Mario. "Exquisite Beauty with a Moral: Vast Nature Shows Us our Place." New York Observer, 11 November 2002.

O'Shaughnessy, Tracey. "Finding a Tribal Heart in Gottlieb's Art." Sunday Republican, 27 October 2002.

"Powerful Abstract Expressionists at the Jewish Museum." Commuter Week, 4 November 2002: illustrated.

Reed, Amanda Ferguson. "Functioning in Disaster and Decline: Adolph Gottlieb's Monotypes at the University of Richmond." artzites.com (November 2002).

Robinson, Walter. "Weekend Update." Artnet.com, 18 December 2002.

Smith, Roberta. "Painters Who Nurtured the Genius of Others." The New York Times, 22 March 2002: illustrated.

"Spotlight on Adolph Gottlieb: Artist's Work at Two Major Area Museums." Connecticut Jewish Ledger, 13 December 2002: illustrated.

Stevens, Mark. "The In-Betweenies." New York, 4 November 2002.

Turner, Elisa. "All that Glitters? The Lowe Stages A Golden Anniversary Show For Itself." Miami Herald, 7 April 2002.

"'Vertical Moves: The Paintings of Adolph Gottlieb' On View at PaceWildenstein May 2–June 8." *Antiques and The Arts Weekly*, 26 April 2002.

Wilkin, Karen. "Adolph Gottlieb." The New Criterion (December 2002).

Winship, Frederick M. "Survey Show Sizes Up Gottlieb." United Press International, 20 November 2002.

Wozniacki, Margaret. "Museum Exhibit Mixes Tribal Art and Abstraction." The Herald, 11 November 2002.

Yablonsky, Linda. "Adolph Gottlieb: A Survey Exhibition." *Time Out New York*, 14–21 November 2002: illustrated.

Zimmer, William. "Searching for the Source of a Painter's Inspiration." *The New York Times*, 1 December 2002: illustrated.

2001

C.A. "Mil metros más para el IVAM." La Provincias, 19 January 2001.

"Adolph Gottlieb." Caballo Verde: Suplemento de Libros Y Arte, 2 February 2001: illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb." Madrid Médico, no. 46 (June 2001): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb: La Búsqueda de la Pobreza." Ultima Hora, 24 August 2001: illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb: Fundación Juan March." Correo del Arte, June 2001: illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb: Wuppertal." Weltkunst, 1 September 2001: illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb at Mercury Gallery, Boston." Art Now Gallery Guide, Collector's Edition 20, no. 7 (March 2001): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb Retrospektive." Kunst 36/37, no. 9 (September 2001): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb, el darer alè." Baleares, 11 September 2001: illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb, retrospectiva del expresionista abstract norteamericano." El Punto de Las Artes, 17 May 2001.

Aleman, Gladys. "El IVAM inaugura su Nueva sala de exposiciones con la muestra de Adolph Gottlieb." *El Mundo*, 2 February 2001.

Almeur, Carlos. "El IVAM concluye la Nueva galería y la abrirá el 1 de febrero con la muestra de Gottlieb." *Las Provincias*, 18 January 2001.

"Un Americano Poco Conocido: "Adolph Gottlieb. Una Retrospectiva." libertaddigital.com (February 2001).

Amestoy, Santos. "Adolph Gottlieb: Sabor Americano." Tiempo, 18 June 2001: illustrated.

"El arte de Gottlieb, pionero del expresionismo, recala en Madrid." Diario de Burgos, 10 May 2001.

Berke, Bernd. "Der Sieg über das Chaos." Westfälische Rundschau, 15 August 2001: illustrated.

"Blättern im intimen Tagebuch eines Künstlers." Mallorca Magazin (September 2001): illustrated.

Bono, Ferran. "El IVAM subraya el liderazgo de Gottlieb en el expresionismo abstracto americano." El País, 2 February 2001: illustrated.

"Campos de Color." Metropoli, 1 June 2001: illustrated.

Casado, Marga. "L'avantguarda nord-americana visita Europa." Avui, 15 May 2001.

"Las Casas Colgadas Ofrece Una Nueva Exposición." Crónicas de Cuenca, 3 November 2001: illustrated.

Castells, Carme. "Gottlieb tancarà la programació del Museu March abans de la remodelació." *Baleares*, 16 July 2001: illustrated.

Codina, J. "Réquiem por la muerte de un pintor." Diario de Mallorca, 14 August 2001: illustrated.

"Les Darreres Pintures de Gottlieb s'exposen a la Fundació Joan March." Baleares, 14 August 2001: illustrated.

De la Villa, Rocío. "Los Estallidos de Gottlieb." La Vanguardia, 27 May 2001: illustrated.

"El director de la Fundación Gottlieb, Sandford Hirsch, en Cuenca." El Dia, 6 November 2001.

Duran, L. "Gottlieb: Monotipos', cuarenta piezas en papel como muestra de una vida dedicada al arte." *Diario de Mallorca*, 3 July 2001.

Duran, L. "Los 'Monotipos' de Gottlieb Ilegan al Museu d'Art Espanyol Contemporani." *Diario de Mallorca*, 4 August 2001: illustrated.

"Elena del Rivero/Adolph Gottlieb." Arte Y Parte, no. 35 (September/October 2001).

"Exposición Adolph Gottlieb: La Presentó el Director de la Fundación Adolph y Esther Gottlieb, de Nueva York." *Boletín informativo* 311 (June/July 2001): illustrated.

"Exposición Adolph Gottlieb en la Fundación Juan March." Boletín informativo 310 (May 2001): illustrated.

"La Exposición Gottlieb, Según la Crítica." Boletín informativo 311 (August/September 2001): illustrated.

"Exposición 'Gottlieb: Monotipos', en Palma." Boletín informativo 311 (August/September 2001): illustrated.

"Expresionismo Abstracto." Barrio Salamanca, 21 June 2001: illustrated.

"Expresionismo Abstracto." Muface, no. 183 (July 2001): illustrated.

"El expresionismo abstracto de Gottlieb llega a la Fundación March." El Dia, 16 July 2001.

"El Expresionismo del Neoyorquino Gottlieb se Exhibe en Madrid." El Faro, 10 June 2001.

"El expresionista abstracto de Nueva York, Adolph Gottlieb, expone su obra en Madrid." El Correo Gallego, 10 May 2001.

Fitzner, Thomas. "Kunst bis zum letzten Atemzug." Mallorca Zeitung, 31 September 2001: illustrated.

"La Fundación Juan March presenta en Madrid la primera retrospectiva de Gottlieb que se ve en Europe." *Diario de Mallorca*, 10 May 2001: illustrated.

"La Fundación Juan March trae a Europa los monotipos de Adolph Gottlieb." La Voz de Avilés, 14 August 2001.

"La Fundación March muestra el expresionismo abstracto de Adolph Gottlieb." Sur, 10 May 2001: illustrated.

P.G. "El expresionismo abstracto de Adolph Gottlieb llega a Palma." El Mundo, 4 July 2001: illustrated.

P.G. "La locomotora del exprsionismo." El Mundo, 14 August 2001: illustrated.

Gállego, Pérez. "Gottlieb: El largo camino del expresionismo abstracto." Heraldo de Aragón, 24 May 2001: illustrated.

García-Pando, Carmen González. "Gottlieb: Hacia Las Figuras Celestes." Reseña (June 2001): illustrated.

Genoves, Irene. "Estallidos de Color en Clave Abstracta." Ababol, 2 March 2001: illustrated.

Gitlen, Laurel. "Reconsidering Milton Avery." *Memo to Members: The Newsletter of the American Federation of the Arts*, no. 90 (Fall 2001): illustrated.

"Gottlieb: así no." Ultima Hora, 11 September 2001.

"Gottlieb: Fundación Juan March." La Brochal (July 2001): illustrated.

"Gottlieb-Ausstellung eröffnet." Westdeutscher Zeitung, 13 August 2001: illustrated.

"Gottlieb en Palma." Ultima Hora, 16 September 2001: illustrated.

"Gottlieb en Valencia." easydeco.com, 16 April 2001.

"Gottlieb Mototypes." Majorca Daily Bulletin, 14 August 2001: illustrated.

"'Gottlieb: Monotipos' llega a Cuenca." El Dia, 4 November 2001.

Gragg, Randy. "The Body but Not the Spirit." Sunday Oregonian, 22 July 2001.

L.H. "Gottlieb Obsesiones Pictóricas." Madrid y Mas, 10 May 2001: illustrated.

"Hirsch, en la exposición 'Gottlieb: monotipos'." La Tribuna, 6 November 2001.

Huici, Fernando. "El alma desnuda del color." El Pais, 22 December 2001: illustrated.

Imdahl, Georg. "Neurosen der zerrissenen Gegenwart." Frankfurter Allegmeine Zeitung, 27 February 2001: illustrated.

"El IVAM, un museo que renueva sus energies." Comunidad Valenciana, 28 January 2001.

"El IVAM inaugura una exposición retrospectiva del pintor abstracto Adolph Gottlieb." La Razón, 2 February 2001.

"El IVAM inaugura una sala con una muestra del pintor abstracto Gottlieb." ABC Communidad Valenciana, 2 February 2001: illustrated.

"El IVAM se convierte en el centro del arte abstracto." Mini Diario, 2 February 2001: illustrated.

Jarque, Vicente. "La Abstracción Simbólica de Gottlieb." El Pais, 10 March 2001: illustrated.

Jiménez, Pablo. "Adolph Gottlieb." Siete Dias Medicos, 14 June 2001: illustrated.

Kliemann, Thomas. "Sie malen jetzt alle abstract..." Bonn, General-Anzeiger, 23 August 2001: illustrated.

Knight, Christopher. "Room to Think." Los Angeles Times, 23 March 2001.

Kino, Carol." The Art Show." Art + Auction (February 2001): illustrated.

Lettman, Achim. "Kreis und Chaos." Westfälisher Awzeifer, 8 August 2001: illustrated.

Loli, Lara. "La Abstracción en Estado puro." Diario de Valencia, 9 February 2001: illustrated.

Luque, Asunción." Adolph Gottlieb." El Duende, 15 May 2001.

R.M. "L'IVAM mostra en una retrospectiva l'expressionisme abstracte de Gottlieb." *El Temps*, 20–26 February 2001: illustrated.

"Madrid recibe la primera retrospectiva en Europa de Adolph Gottlieb." El Pais, 14 May 2001: illustrated.

Manresa, Andreu. "Gottlieb y Barceló, Estrellas del Potente Verano Artístico Mallorquín." *El Pais*, 22 August 2001: illustrated.

Marí, Rafa. "El IVAM amplía sus posibilidades con una Nueva sala de espacio versatile." *Las Provincias*, 2 February 2001: illustrated.

Martín, Jesús. "Madrid acoge la primera gran retrospectiva de Gottlieb en Europa." *Diario* 16, 10 May 2001: illustrated.

McQuaid, Cate. "Triumphing Over Darkness." Boston Globe, 26 April 2001: illustrated.

"Meditativer Expressionist." Ticket, no. 34 (2001): illustrated.

Meyer, Von Marion. "Landschaften der Fantasie." Westdeutsche Zeitung, 11 August 2001: illustrated.

"Monotipos': la fuerza de voluntad de un artista." La Tribuna, 9 November 2001.

Moyá, Laura. "La Fundación Joan March expone por primera vez en Europa Monotipos de Adolph Gottlieb." *Ultima Hora*, 14 August 2001: illustrated.

Muñoz, José Luis. "Exposiciones." El Dia, 30 October 2001.

"El Museo de Arte abstracto Español muestra el 'requiem' de Gottlieb." El Dia, 9 November 2001: illustrated.

Nomblot, Javier Rubio. "En la muerte de la pintura." ABC Cultural, 19 May 2001: illustrated.

Patton, Phil. "Forms That Trace a Previous Era's Angst." The New York Times, 11 October 2001.

"Pintar en libertad." Notodo.com, 17 May 2001.

Pinter, Ester. "L'Expressionisme Abstracte de Gottlieb Arriba A L'IVAM." *Cultura I Espectacles*, 4 February 2001: illustrated.

"Pintura: La Funcación Juan March Muestra La Obra de Gottlieb." Gaceta de Los Negtocios, 18 June 2001: illustrated.

"El pionero del expresionismo expone en la Fundación March." Diario Málaga, 10 May 2001: illustrated.

Power, Kevin. "Releer A Gottlieb." El Cultural, 7 February 2001: illustrated.

Pulido, N. "Gottlieb, pionero del expresionismo abstracto, en la Fundación March." ABC, 16 May 2001.

Pulido, Natividad. "Adolph Gottlieb, en la Fundación March: Estallidos de Realismo." *Guía de Madrid*, 13 July 2001: illustrated.

"Primera gran exposición en España de A. Gottlieb." El Punto, 9–15 February 2001.

"Primera muestra en Europa del pintor Adolph Gottlieb." El Dia de Toledo, 14 August 2001: illustrated.

"Primera retrospectiva de Gottlieb en Europa." *La Clave*, 11 May 2001: illustrated.

"Retrospectiva de Adolph Gottlieb." Madrid Barajas, no. 93 (June 2001): illustrated.

Rhyne, Brett. "Adolph Gottlieb of The Ten at Mercury." Jewish Advocate, 16-22 March 2001.

Scherman, Tony. "When Pop Turned the Art World Upside Down." American Heritage (February/March 2001).

Schmoeckel, Gisela. "Ein großer Künstler is zu entdecken." Bergische Morgenpost, 13 August 2001: illustrated.

Schmoeckel, Gisela. "Erforschung der Farbe." Bergische Blätter, n.d., 2001: illustrated.

Schönenberg, Erik. "Farbe & Form." Coolibri (September 2001): illustrated.

"Der Sieg über das Chaos." www. Westfälische-Rundschau.de, 14 August 2001.

Sobisch, Pablo. "La Realidad Abstracta." Guía del Ocio, 1 June 2001: illustrated.

Solana, Guillermo. "Gottlieb, logos cósmicos." El Mundo, 21 November 2001: illustrated.

Stadel, Dr. Stephanie. "Kreis und Klecks." Der Kunsthandel (September 2001): illustrated.

"Los últimos destellos del pintor Adolph Gottlieb, en Mallorca." Cinco Días, 8 September 2001: illustrated.

"Standpunkte ausprobiert und verworfen." Kirchenzeitung, 31 August 2001: illustrated.

Vincent, Francesco. "Adolph Gottlieb, pinturas." La Tribuna, 13 May 2001: illustrated.

Willer, Monika. "Explosive und widerspenstige Bilder-Sprache." Westfalenpost, 10 August 2001: illustrated.

Winter, Peter. "Zurück an den Anfang des Sehens." Frankfurter Allgemeine Zeitung, 13 October 2001: illustrated.

2000

"Color Field Painting." Weltkunst (January 2000).

L'Esprit D'Aujourd'hui, no. 3 (2000): cover.

"Important Work by Abstract Expressionist Enters the Permanent Collection." *The Hyde Connection: Members' Quarterly Newsletter* 9, no. 2 (Spring 2000): illustrated.

Ivey, Paul E. "Adolph Gottlieb and the West." THE Magazine (January/February 2000): illustrated.

Meyers, Christene. "Art Shows Painter's Tie to West." Billings Gazette, 21 October 2000: illustrated.

Meyers, Christene. "Artist Inspired By Time in West." Billings Gazette, 17 November 2000: illustrated.

Smith, Roberta. "A Collection Illuminates an Arbiter of Modernism." The New York Times, 7 November 2000.

Villalva, Maribel. "2 Views: Museum Pairs Artist's Works." El Paso Times, 4 June 2000: illustrated.

1999

"Acquisitions." Dallas Museum of Art. The Year in Review (1999): illustrated.

"Art and Antiques Guide." Where New York (January 1999): illustrated.

Bailey, Charlotte Lowe. "Gottlieb's 'Bursts' Endure." Arizona Daily Star, 17 December 1999: illustrated.

Barnatán, Marcos Ricardo. "Joyas de Papel." Periodico El Mundo Revista Metropoli, 9 July 1999: illustrated.

Barnatán, Marcos Ricardo. "El ojo del tigre." El Mundo, 15 May 1999: illustrated.

Boxer, Sarah. "After a Freudian Century, There Are Good Dreams and Bad." The New York Times, 3 December 1999.

Castaño, Adolfo. "Adolph Gottlieb un pionero del arte." ABC Cultural, 1 May 1999: illustrated.

Enriquez, Mary Schneider. "Side by Side." Art News (May 1999): illustrated.

"Gottlieb Passes \$1 Million Mark." Art + Auction (December 1999): illustrated.

Huici, Fernando. "Emblemas de un Tiempo." El País, 8 May 1999: illustrated.

Kimmelman, Michael. "At 90, A Veteran Remembers it All." The New York Times, 31 January 1999.

Kramer, Hilton. "Knoedler & Company Show Recognizes Avery's Genius." New York Observer, 29 November 1999.

Lawrence, Thomas. "Knoedler and Company: Epic Painting." Manhattan Arts international (January/February 1999).

A.M. "ACA Galleries: Kosmos und Kultur, Adolph Gottlieb." Applaus (January 1999): illustrated.

Millis, Christopher. "Eternal Lights: Still Counting of 'The Ten'." Boston Newspaper, 1999.

Navarro, Mariano. "Adolph Gottlieb: Palabras Mayores." *Periodico La Razon, Suplemento Cultural. Domingo*, 2 May 1999: illustrated.

"Oil Paintings by Adolph Gottlieb." Irregular Bulletin (Spring 1999): illustrated.

Regan, Margaret. "Painterly Peaks." Tucson Weekly 16, no. 41, 16-22 December 1999: illustrated.

Russell, Ginger. "Calligraphy as Image in Japanese Abstract Art." Athanor 17 (1999): illustrated.

Serraller, Francisco Calvo. "La Abstracción Pospictórica de Olitski." El País, 1 May 1999.

Travis, Ginger. "Great Art of Our Time is Headed for Chapel Hill." Carolina Connection (Summer 1999): illustrated.

"Tucson Museum of Arts to Premier Adolph Gottlieb and the West Sat." Green Valley News, 1999.

1998

"Art and the Sea." East Hampton Star, 10 September 1998.

Bookhardt, D. Eric. "The Mythmakers." Gambit Weekly 19, no. 1, 6 January 1998.

Braff, Phyllis. "A Most Appropriate Place to Celebrate the Sea." The New York Times, 18 October 1998: illustrated.

Clark, T.J. "Défense de L'Expressionnisme Abstrait." *Les Cahiers du Musée National d'Art Moderne*, no. 66 (Winter 1998): illustrated.

"From the Department." The Museum of Modern Art, Friends of Contemporary Drawing Quarterly (Fall/Winter 1998): illustrated.

Glueck, Grace. "Adolph Gottlieb Pictographs." The New York Times, 20 March 1998.

Kuspit, Donald. "Adolph Gottlieb: Knoedler and Company." Artforum 37, no. 1 (September 1998): illustrated.

Mason, Brooks. "Hanging Around in New York." Art Newspaper, no. 87 (December 1998).

Mills, Christopher. "Eternal Lights: The Ten—Rothko, Solman and the Birth of the American Avant Garde at the Mercury Gallery." *Boston Globe*, 1998.

"Parrish Exhibition Focuses on the Ocean's Role in Art." Southampton Press, 10 September 1998.

"Pfledge des Abstakten Expressionismus: Otto Hubner." Weltkunst Modern (November 1998): illustrated.

Slivka, Rose C.S. "Sea Change." East Hampton Star, 24 September 1998.

Steele, Lori Hall. "The Collection: 20th Century Masterpieces: Winter in Traverse City." *Traverse City* 6, no. 1 (Winter 1998).

Vincent, Steven. "Epic Painting at Knoedler." Art + Auction, 14 December 1998: illustrated.

1997

Anfam, David. "A Note on Rothko's 'The Syrian Bull'." The Burlington Magazine (September 1997).

"Ausstellungen in der Pfalzgalerie." Wohin Heute (November 1997): illustrated.

Barnes, Jim. "From Picasso to Warhol: DIA Loans 20th Century Masterworks to Dennos Museum Center." *Traverse City Record—Eagle*, 7 November 1997: illustrated.

Braff, Phyllis. "Emerging Photographers Capture Images Radiating Power." The New York Times, 23 February 1997.

Chlumsky, Milan. "Beherrschte Seek, Gefulte Leere." Frankfurter Allgemeine Zeitung, 20 December 1997.

"Expressionisten au Amerika." Leo, 30 October 1997: illustrated.

Feeser, Sigrid. "Der Maler als Kammermusiker." Saarbrucker Zeitung, 18 November 1997: illustrated.

Fraser, Karen. "A 'Delicate' Difference: The Critical Reception of Japanese Abstract Expressionism." *Rutgers Art Review* 17 (1997): illustrated.

"Das Gelb im Auge der Pfalzgaleristin." Rheinpfalz, 20 November 1997: illustrated.

Grus, Michael. "Aktionsfeld Leinwand." Frankfurter Rundschau, 16 December 1997: illustrated.

"Gute Noten fur Pollock aund Co." Rheinpfalz, 30 November 1997: illustrated.

"Hausmacher' Renovierung." Rheinpfalz, 29 October 1997.

Huther, Christian "Abstrakte Expressionisten." Weltkunst, 15 December 1997: illustrated.

"Kunst." Meier (November 1997).

Louisa, Fabian. "Mythen, Symbole, Obsessionen." Rheinpfalz, 31 October 1997.

"Machen, Was Gemacht Werden Muss." Rheinpfalz, 31 October 1997.

"Millionenwerke un Samthandschute." Donnerstag, 30 October 1997.

"Mind and Mysticism." Kunst Bulletin (December 1997): illustrated.

"Mind and Mysticism." Kunstzeitung, 16 December 1997: illustrated.

Motil, Walter. "Mathematisch Durchdacht." Rheinpfalz, 3 November 1997.

Mulligan, Kate. "Show Traces Monotype's Growing Impression." Washington Times, 20 April 1997: illustrated.

"U.S., Generalkonsul: Kunst Reicht Uber Sprache und Nation Hinars." Rheinpfalz, 3 November 1997.

Waddington, Chris. "Abstract Exports." The Times-Picayune, 16 December 1997: illustrated.

Weiss, Marion Wolberg. "Art Commentary." Dan's Papers, 7 March 1997.

"Wenn der Geist in den Pinsel Fahrt." Rheinpfalz, 13 December 1997: illustrated.

"Werke Amerikanischer Expressionistn." Rheinpfalz, 30 October 1997.

1996

Anfam, David. "New York and Little Rock, Adolph Gottlieb." The Burlington Magazine (January 1996): illustrated.

"Berlin: Adolph Gottlieb, Zwischen Chaos und Kalkul." Art, Das Kunstmagazin (November 1996): illustrated.

Braff, Phyllis. "Beyond the Stroke: Finding Forms in Abstract Symbolism / Adolph Gottlieb Paintings." *Cover* (1996): illustrated.

Braff, Phyllis. "Stylistic Groups of the 20th Century." The New York Times, 28 January 1996.

"Dynamik und ruhe." Die Welt, 26 November 1996: illustrated.

Kuspit, Donald. "Adolph Gottlieb: Knoedler and Company." Artforum (May 1996): illustrated.

Lipson, Karin. "Abstract, American and So Vivid." Newsday, 26 January 1996.

Polcari, Stephen. "Gottlieb & Kline." Art Journal (Spring 1996): illustrated.

"Sculpture Donated." East Hampton independent, 23 October 1996.

"Works by Older Artists." East Hampton Star, 24 October 1996.

Wright, Jeffrey C. "Happy Birthday: Knoedler and Co. Keeps the Candles Burning Bright." *Cover* (October 1996): illustrated.

1995

Baumer, Dorothea. "Ein Zorniger aus New York." Suddeutsetie Zeitung (October 1995): illustrated.

Bryan, Robertson. "1945—The Art of Peace." Independent, 4 August 1995.

"Every Picture Tells A Story." Arkansas Arts Center 1, no. 3 (November/December 1995): illustrated.

Hilton, Tim. "Between War and Peace." Independent on Sunday, 16 July 1995.

Kimmelman, Michael. "Searching for the Psyche's Secret Among Grids and Random Images." *The New York Times*, 21 April 1995: illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "Gottlieb's Pictographs Survive the Myth Motif." The New York Observer, 31 July 1995: illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "Here's an Artist I Adore: Baziotes Emerges Intact." The New York Observer, 13 February 1995.

Magnani, Gabriele. "Adolph Gottlieb: I suoi totem fuori del tempo. Un antico amore per I primitivi." *Arte* (October 1995): illustrated.

"A Man and His Symbols." Museums New York 2, no. 1 (Summer 1995): illustrated.

McEwen, John. "Creeping Back Into the Sunlight." Sunday Telegraph, 23 July 1995.

Miller, Donald. "Paging Artist and their Works." Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, 10 December 1995.

Packer, William. "Roots of Abstract Expressionism." Financial Times, 5 August 1995.

Pagel, David. "Gottlieb' a Fresh, Vital Retrospective." Los Angeles Times, 8 May 1995.

"Papierbild und Öl Zum Gleichen Presis." Die Welt, 9 February 1995: illustrated.

"The Pictographs of Adolph Gottlieb." Brooklyn Museum Newsletter (March/April 1995): illustrated.

Spears, Dorothy. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art & Antiques (January 1995): illustrated.

Stevens, Mark. "Return of the Native." New York (May 1995): illustrated.

Sutherland, Amy. "New Look at Art's Overlooked Giant." *Maine Telegram*, 5 February 1995: illustrated.

Swan, Annayn. "The Rise and Fall of Lobby Art." New York, 29 May 1995: 44–48.

Valentin, Beate. "Ein Delirium au Heiterem Himmel." Handelsblatt, 24 October 1995.

Wallach, Amei. "A New Light on African Creations." New York Newsday, 7 July 1995: illustrated.

Weil, Rex. "Adolph Gottlieb: Phillips Collection." Art News 94, no. 1 (January 1995): illustrated.

Wilkin, Karen. "The Pictographs of Adolph Gottlieb." The New Criterion (June 1995).

1994

Anfam, David. "New York School and Modern Man: Review of Books." Art in America (October 1994).

Burchard ,Hank. "Gottlieb's Pedestrian Pictographs." Washington Post, 23 September 1994: illustrated.

Cotter, Holland. "The Soul of Africa, Distilled in Brooklyn." The New York Times, 10 March 1994.

Drolet, Owen. "Adolph Gottlieb." Flash Art (March/April 1994): illustrated.

Duncan, Ann. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (February 1994): illustrated.

Greenwood, Douglas McCreary. "Over-exposure." Crystal City (Fall 1994): illustrated.

Kennelly, Eleanor. "Gottlieb's Message Expresses in Symbols and Signs." Washington Times, 9 October 1994: illustrated.

Kimmelman, Michael. "3 Hudson Valley Shows are Widely Divergent." The New York Times, 8 July 1994: illustrated.

"On the Cover: Adolph Gottlieb at Associated American Artists." Art Now Gallery Guide 24, no. 5 (January 1994): illustrated.

"The Pictographs of Adolph Gottlieb." The Phillips Collection News and Events (September/October 1994): illustrated.

Russell, John. "A Multiculturalist Before It was Fashionable." The New York Times, 6 November 1994: illustrated.

Solomon, Deborah. "The Gallery: Adolph Gottlieb's Pictographs." Wall Street Journal, 18 October 1994: illustrated.

Stretch, Bonnie Barrett. "Gottlieb's Northern Exposure." Art News (February 1994): illustrated.

Walters, Sylvia Solochek. "Adolph Gottlieb Prints." California Printmaker, no. 2 (June 1994): illustrated.

Wepman, Dennis. "Adolph Gottlieb at Associated American Artists." *Journal of the Print World* 17, no. 1 (Winter 1994): illustrated.

Wong, Janay Jadine. "Synagogue Art of the 1950s: A New Context for Abstraction." Art Journal 53, no. 4 (Winter 1994).

1993

Allen Memorial Art Museum Bulletin 47, no. 1 (1993): cover.

Bernatchez, Raymond. "Une Mini-Rétrospective Gottlieb." La Presse, 13 November 1993: illustrated.

Duncan, Ann. "Modernist Groundbreaker Comes to Landau." Gazette, 30 October 1993: illustrated.

Hakim, Mona. "L'art Abstrait et Libérateur d'Adolph Gottlieb." Le Devoir, 28 November 1993: illustrated.

Snodgrass, Susan. "A Chicago Collection." Architectural Digest 50, no. 12 (October 1993): illustrated.

Stretch, Bonnie Barrett. "Gottlieb Gets Big Play in Canada." Art Newsletter 21, no. 8, 14 December 1993: illustrated.

Twardy, Chuck. "Seeing To Believe." News & Observer, 31 October 1993: illustrated.

"Un Homem Honesto." World Tour 3, no. 1 (January/March 1993): illustrated.

1992

Allen Memorial Art Museum News, no. 2 (Winter/Spring 1992): illustrated.

Berger, Maurice. "Painting Jewish Identity." Art in America 80, no. 1 (January 1992): illustrated.

Cotter, Holland. "Far Better to Display than Merely to Receive." The New York Time, 29 May 1992: illustrated.

Frank, Peter. "Adolph Gottlieb: The Pictographs." L.A. Weekly, 29 May-4 June 1992: illustrated.

"Gottlieb Monotypes on View at Sheldon." Lincoln Journal-Star, 8 March 1992: illustrated.

"Gottlieb's Final Work Is Among Strongest of His Artistic Career." *University of Nebraska–Lincoln Scarlet*, 20 March 1992: illustrated.

Lienemann, Garth. "Gottlieb Uses Form and Color on Untitled, Unique Paintings in Order to Evoke Emotions." *Daily Nebraskan*, 9 March 1992: illustrated.

MacMillian, Kyle. "Artist Uses Essentials to Evoke Imagery." Omaha World-Herald, 13 April 1992: illustrated.

The Metropolitan Museum of Art: Annual Report for the Year 1991-1992 (November 1992).

Pagel, David. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art Issues, no. 24 (September/October 1992): illustrated.

Wilson, William. "A New Take on Adolph Gottlieb's Pictographs at Silverman." Los Angeles Times, 4 May 1992: illustrated.

1991

Braff, Phyllis. "A Tribute to Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 8 August 1991: illustrated.

Collins, Bradford R. "Life Magazine & the Abstract Expressionists, 1948–51: A Historiographic Study of a Late Bohemian Enterprise." *Art Bulletin* 62, no. 2 (June 1991).

Dervaux, Isabelle. "The Ten: An Avant–Garde Group in the 1930's." *Archives of American Art Journal* 31, no. 2 (1991): illustrated.

"From our Archives." Congregation B'nai Israel Publication (November 1991).

Golnick, Alan. "Adolph Gottlieb's Art Stirs Up Staller." Stony Brook Statesman, 12 August 1991: illustrated.

Killian, Michael. "Advance and Retreat." Chicago Tribune, 10 January 1991.

Lipson, Karin. "A Glimpse of Gottlieb." New York Newsday, 19 July 1991: illustrated.

Lipson, Karin. "The Magic and Reality of Circus Life." Newsday, 7 June 1991.

"The Monotypes of Adolph Gottlieb at Museum of Art." Athens Banner-Herald, 16 August 1991

Smith, Roberta. "Famous Eye Speaks In a House Of Memory." The New York Times, 3 October 1991.

Teng, Rick. "Post–War Abstractions: Paintings and Monotypes from Adolph Gottlieb." *Stony Brook Press*, 28 June 1991: illustrated.

"University Art Gallery Exhibits Works by Adolph Gottlieb." Pennysaver, 11 July 1991.

Wilkin, Karen. "Abstract Expressionism Revisited." The New Criterion 9, no. 6 (February 1991).

1990

Beaux-Arts Magazine, no. 25 (January 1990): illustrated.

Bode, Ursula. "Dramatiker im Abstrakten Raum." Die Zeit, no. 45, 2 November 1990.

"Dynamic Dualities." Los Angeles Times, 13 April 1990.

Gropp, Rose-Maria. "Ein Erneuerer aus Amerika." Frankfurter Allgemeine Zeitung, 27 October 1990: illustrated.

Gropp, Rose-Maria. "In einem Paradies der Moderne." Frankfurter Allgemeine Zeitung, 17 November 1990.

Henkel, Gabriele. "Leuchtende, Berstende Farben." Die Welt, no. 252, 27 October 1990.

Königs, Sabine. "Ungebändigte Kraft Neben Göttlicher Ruhe." Rheinische Post, 10 October 1990.

Nikkei Art (December 1990): 139, illustrated.

"Pionier der Modernen Kunst." Stradtteilzeitung, 24 October 1990.

Polcari, Stephen. "Martha Graham and Abstract Expressionism." *Smithsonian Studies in American Art* 4, no. 1 (Winter 1990): illustrated.

"Review." Handelsblatt, 23 October 1990: illustrated.

Risk 3, no. 8 (September 1990): cover.

"Twentieth Century Art." 1990 Annual Report, National Gallery of Art (1990).

1989

"Accessions." The Museum of Fine Arts Annual Report (1989): illustrated.

Brenson, Michael. "Pillars of Periodicals at the Brooklyn Museum." *The New York Times*, 29 December 1989.

Clarke, John R. "An Author Collects Art: Michner Gift Enriches Modern Studies at Texas." View: The Photojournal of Art (April 1989): illustrated.

"Getting Your Motor Revved Up." Art News 88, no. 5 (May 1989): illustrated.

"Gottlieb Petaloid." Storm King Art Center Sculpture News 1, no. 2 (Fall 1989).

"Obituaries." Art in America 77, no. 1 (January 1989): 178.

Pohl, Francis. "Review: 'Anifascism in American Art' by Cécile Whiting." *Archives of American Art Journal* 29, no. 1 and 2 (1989): illustrated.

Richard, Paul. "The Display of Daring: Modern Riches in the Hirshhorn's Recent Acquisitions." Washington Post, 15 March 1989.

1988

"Acquisitions." Calendar: Hirshhorn Museum and Sculpture Garden (Spring/Summer 1988): illustrated.

"Art in Retrospect." Jewish Week-American Examiner, 29 July 1988.

"B'nai Israel Ark Curtain on Display." Jewish News, 29 September 1988: illustrated.

Baxter, Adrienne M. and Philippe Evans-Clark. "Lawrence Rubin Marchand d'art Pour le Plaisir." Art Press 127 (July-August 1988): illustrated.

Berman, Avis. "Artist as Rebel: John Sloan vs. the Status Quo." Smithsonian 19, no. 1 (April 1988).

Braff, Phyllis. "Drawing Lines: East End Anthology." The New York Times, 6 November 1988: illustrated.

"La Chronique des Arts: Principales Acquisitions des Musees en 1987." *Gazette des Beaux–Arts,* no. 1430 (March 1988).

"Essex Synagogue lends Torah Curtain." Star Ledger, 27 September 1988.

"Esther Gottlieb Is Dead; Art Fund Head Was 81." The New York Times, 23 November 1988.

Hudson, Andrew. "In My Opinion: Disappearing Masterpieces." Museum and Arts 4 (May/June 1988): illustrated.

"The Irascible." Arts Magazine 62, no. 9 (May 1988).

E.K. "Esther Gottlieb." East Hampton Star, 1 December 1988.

Molotsky, Irvin. "Hirshhorn Given 8 Major Works." The New York Times, 6 January 1988.

The Museum of Fine Arts, Houston Annual Report (1988/1989): illustrated.

"NY Museum Shows Recent Acquisitions." Jewish Ledger, 28 July 1988.

Polcari, Stephen. "Adolph Gottlieb's Allegorical Epic of World War II." Art Journal 47, no. 3 (Fall 1988): illustrated.

Rand, Archie. "The Victory of the Futile." Arts Magazine 63, no. 3 (November 1988).

Raynor, Vivien. "Whitney Traces the Path that Led from Surrealism." The New York Times, 3 July 1988: illustrated.

"A Review." Riverdale Press, 1 September 1988.

Scardino, Albert. "From Parking Lot to Room With View." The New York Times, 23 May 1988.

"Torah Curtain at Museum has Origins in Local Temple." Independent Press, 5 October 1988.

"Warhol Foundation Taking Shape." Art in America (April 1988): illustrated.

1987

"Adolph Gottlieb: Works on Paper." Fort Wayne Museum of Art Newsletter (January–February 1987): illustrated.

M.B. "Abstract Expressionist Prints." Art News (March 1987): illustrated.

"Best Bet." Miami Herald, 20 September 1987: illustrated.

English Journal 75, no. 5 (September 1987): cover.

Luers, Wendy W. "Open House In Prague." House and Garden (May 1987): illustrated.

Russell, John. "Art: 14 Pictographs from Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 13 February 1987: illustrated.

Tully, Judd. "Sydney and Frances Lewis: The Quest for the Best in Art." *Smithsonian* 18, no. 8 (November 1987): illustrated.

Turner, Elisa. "Surrealism Meets Sea in Gottlieb Works." Miami Herald, 20 September 1987: illustrated.

1986

"American Prints: 1900–1960." The Museum of Modern Art Members Calendar 7, no. 4 (April 1986).

"Art Exhibits." Scottsdale Daily Progress, 28 February 1986.

Collins, Dan. "Off The Walls." New Times, 15 April 1986: illustrated.

Gooding, Mel. "Francis Davidson; Adolph Gottlieb; Surrealism at Canterbury." Art Monthly (June 1986): illustrated.

"Gottlieb Works to be on Exhibit." N. Scottsdale Rancher, 26 February 1986.

"Hallowed Objects That Have Come Through the Fires." The New York Times, 1 June 1986.

Hilton, Tim. "An American Master." London Observer, 11 May 1986.

Kainen, Jacob. "An Interview with Stanley William Hayter." Arts Magazine 60, no. 5 (January 1986).

Lawson, Kyle. "Painting Circles Around Art." Phoenix Gazette, 12 March 1986: illustrated.

"Museum News." Guild Hall Newsletter (June-July 1986): illustrated.

Paul, April J. "Introduction à la Peinture Moderne Américaine: Six Young American Painters of the Samuel Kootz Gallery: An Inferiority Complex in Paris." *Arts Magazine* 60, no. 6 (February 1986): illustrated.

Reif, Rita. "Auction: David Smith Sculpture Sets Record." The New York Times, 7 May 1986.

"Review." Sun City, 28 February 1986.

"SCA Opens Gottlieb, D'Ambrosi Shows Sunday." Scottsdale Daily Progress, 28 February 1986: illustrated.

"SCA Series to Spotlight Famous Artists." Scottsdale Daily Progress, 7 March 1986.

"Scottsdale Center for the Arts." City Life, 12 March 1986.

Tillim, Sidney. "Abstraction Revisited." Art in America (April 1986): illustrated.

Tillim, Sidney. "Representing Paper." Artforum 25, no. 4 (December 1986): illustrated.

"Torah Curtain from B'nai Israel on Display at Jewish Museum." Star-Ledger, 17 April 1986.

"Untitled." The New York Times, 7 September 1986: illustrated.

"Variety of Artists Featured in Exhibit." Chandler Arizonan, 2 March 1986.

"Whitney Show." East Hampton Star, 23 October 1986.

"Will Display Synagogue Gift." Jewish News, 1 May 1986.

Young, Joseph. "See Gottlieb, Trova and Scholder — and Tell Them Joe Sent You." Phoenix Gazette, 1986: illustrated.

1985

"Adolph Gottlieb's Apaquogue, 1961." Fort Worth Art Museum Calendar (January/February 1985): illustrated.

Bass, Ruth. "Adolph Gottlieb: Knoedler." Art News 84, no. 10 (December 1985): illustrated.

Brenson, Michael. "Masters of the Fifties: American Abstract Painting from Pollock to Stella." *The New York Times*, 6 December 1985.

Carroll, Maruice. "Vandal Slashes 8 Big Paintings at Albany Mall." The New York Times, 14 May 1985.

Dubin, Zan. "Brightening Picture for the Needy Artist." Los Angeles Times, 26 December 1985.

"Flying Tigers: Painting and Sculpture in New York, 1939–1946." Parrish Art Museum Letter (Summer 1985).

"Funding Opportunities." Newsletter Artists Equity Fund, Inc. (Spring 1985).

Kingsley, April. "Adolph Gottlieb in the Fifties: 'Different Times Require Different Images'." *Arts Magazine* 60, no. 1 (September 1985): illustrated.

McCabe, Bruce. "Millions for Art." Boston Globe, 15 December 1985.

"\$1.98 Million DeKooning Tops Contemporary Sales." Art News 84, no. 1 (January 1985).

Russell, John. "Major Paintings by Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 13 October 1985.

Stavitsky, Gail. "Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine (December 1985): illustrated.

"Wartime Painting." East Hampton Star, 6 June 1985: illustrated.

1984

"Adolph Gottlieb (1903–1974): A Retrospective." Tel Aviv Museum Annual Review (1984).

Artner, Alan G. "New York's 'Primitive' Shows a Modern Masterpiece." Chicago Tribune, 4 November 1984.

Buchloh, Benjamin H.D. "A Concrete History of Abstract Expressionism." Art in America 72, no. 3 (March 1984).

Clearwater, Bonnie. "Shared Myths: Reconsideration of Rothko's and Gottlieb's Letter to The New York Times." Archives of American Art Journal 24, no. 1 (1984): illustrated.

"Contemporary Art." Christie's Auction News 6, no. 1 (October/November 1984): illustrated.

"Cosmic Images in the Art of the 20th Century." *Tel Aviv Museum Newsletter*, 12 September 1984: illustrated.

"DeKooning Oil Brings \$1.98 Million." London Herald Tribune, 1984.

Dudar, Helen. "Down In Dallas, Art Has A New Home On The Range." Smithsonian (May 1984): illustrated.

Embrick, Lucy. "The Expressionist Current in New York's Avant-Garde, 1935–1940: The Paintings of 'The Ten'." Rutgers Art Review 5 (Spring 1984): illustrated.

"Gottlieb: Works on Paper." Muhlenberg College Cultural Programs (1984).

Hogrefe, Jeffrey. "DeKooning Work Sold for \$1.98 Million." Washington Post, 2 November 1984.

"Midnight Bull." Art News 83, no. 9 (November 1984).

Reif, Rita. "DeKooning Work Sold." The New York Times, 2 November 1984.

Rose, Barbara. "At New York City's Museum of Modern Art, William Rubin Detects the Uncanny Affinities." *Vogue* (August 1984).

"Shows of Interest." The New York Times, 12 October 1984.

Smith, Roberta. "A Primitive Look at the Modern." Village Voice, 2 October 1984.

Stevens, Mark. "Paying Tribute to the 'Primitive'." Newsweek, 1 October 1984.

"Untitled." Arts Magazine 58, no 9 (May 1984).

Vielhaber, Christiane. "Ein Vergessener Americkaner." Artis: Das Aktuelle Kunstmagazine 6 (June 1984): illustrated.

1983

Braff, Phyliss. "From the Studio." East Hampton Star, 25 August 1983: illustrated.

Brown, Milton W. "One Hundred Masterpieces of American Painting" (exhibition review). *Smithsonian Institution Press*, 1983: illustrated.

Glenn, Constance W. "The Collectors: Vivid Expressions of Contemporary Art: Colorado Home of Mr. and Mrs. Aron Katz." *Architectural Digest* (November 1983): illustrated.

Melnikoff, Elaine. "Ark Curtain Dedication." Congregation B'nai Israel Publication (December 1983).

"Parrish Summer." Parrish Art Museum Quarterly Newsletter (1983): illustrated.

Russell, John. "When Figure Paintings Capture The Energies Of Life." The New York Times, 7 August 1983.

"WPA Art." Art in America (September 1983).

1982

"Abstract Art at IMA." Indianapolis Star, 9 May 1982: illustrated.

"Abstract Expressionist Revisited." Antiques and Collectibles (1982): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb: A Retrospective." Los Angeles County Museum of Art Members Calendar 20, no. 7 (July 1982): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb (1903–1974): A Retrospective." Tel Aviv Museum Jubilee 1932–1982 (November 1982): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb, 1902–1974: A Retrospective." Indianapolis Times, 31 May 1982.

"Adolph Gottlieb Works on Exhibit At Gallery." Rocket, 25 August 1982.

"An American Retrospective at the Tel Aviv Museum." Tel Aviv Museum Newsletter (Winter 1982–1983).

"Art Exhibitions." Indianapolis Times, 14 June 1982.

"The Art of Adolph Gottlieb to Be Explored At IMA." Indiana Herald, 21 May 1982

"Art Museum Plans May Symposium." Lawrence Times, 10 May 1982.

"The Art Tour Clark Uses his Memory." The Entertainers, 16 July 1982.

"Art World." The Indianapolis Star, 16 May 1982: illustrated.

Ball, Maudette. "Lyrical Abstract Expressionism." Artweek, 14 August 1982.

Bannon, Anthony. "Events & Openings." Buffalo Evening News, 3 September 1982: illustrated.

Bannon, Anthony. "Gottlieb's Art Is Ultimately Exalting." Buffalo Evening News, 19 September 1982.

Beal, Greg. "Austin Hosts 50 Years of Gottlieb." Austin Chronicle, 22 January 1982: illustrated.

Brooks, Valerie F. "Confessions of the Corporate Art Hunters." Art News 81, no. 6 (Summer 1982).

Collins, Bernice. "Gottlieb: Blasts From The Past." The Daily Texan, 28 January 1982: illustrated.

"The Corporate Art Collector." Corporate Design (May/June 1982): illustrated.

"Eclipse." Perry Township Weekly, 27 May 1982: illustrated.

"Extensive Retrospective Of Expressionist's Works At IMA." Perry Township Weekly, 13 May 1982: illustrated.

Fry, Donn. "IMA Hosts Show of Gottlieb Abstracts." Indianapolis Star, 16 May 1982: illustrated.

Garmel, Marion. "The Complex Art of Adolph Gottlieb." The Indianapolis News, 15 May 1982: illustrated.

Goldfine, Gil. "Adolph Gottlieb: Man and Myth." Jerusalem Post, 26 November 1982: illustrated.

"Gottlieb at IMA." Courier-Journal, 9 May 1982.

"Gottlieb Exhibit." Marion Chronicle-Tribune, 21 May 1982: illustrated.

"Gottlieb Retrospective at IMA." Art Insight, 1 May 1982: illustrated.

"Gottlieb Show." St. Catherine's Standard, 2 September 1982: illustrated.

"Gottlieb Symposium at Art Museum." Lawrence Journal, 19 May 1982.

Harvey, James E. "FIA Show Features Gottlieb, Artist Who Captured Contradictions." *Flint Journal*, 21 March 1982: illustrated.

Harvey, James E. "Simple Assertiveness of Gottlieb Disturbs Some." Flint Journal, 28 March 1982: illustrated.

Harvey, James E. "Statements on Color Filled Gottlieb's Late Work." Flint Journal, 4 April 1982.

"IMA Salutes Gottlieb." Indianapolis Times, 10 May 1982: illustrated.

Janson, Anthony F. "Adolph Gottlieb." Indianapolis Museum of Art Quarterly Magazine (March-May 1982): illustrated.

Johnson, Patricia C. "UT Looks at Gottlieb's Career." Houston Chronicle, 6 February 1982: illustrated.

Kipling, Kay. "The Collector." Clubhouse (1982): illustrated.

Knight, Christopher. "Gottlieb's Art Raises Pivotal Concerns: Limitations of Abstract Expressionism Pointed Up By LACMA Exhibit." Los Angeles Herald Examiner, 21 July 1982: illustrated.

Kunter, Janet. "UT Exhibit Portrays Gottlieb's Complexity." Dallas Morning News, 16 February 1982: illustrated.

Lader, Melvin P. "Howard Putzel: Proponent of Surrealism and Early Abstract Expressionism in America." *Arts Magazine* 56, no. 7 (March 1982): illustrated.

Lansdell, Sarah. "Gottlieb: The Classic Abstract Expressionist." Courier-Journal, 23 May 1982: illustrated.

Lucas, Sandy. "Work of 20th Century Artist on Display in Indianapolis." Indiana Daily Student, 28 May 1982: illustrated.

MacNaughton, Mary Davis. "Blind To Art." Los Angeles Times, 22 August 1982

"Major Retrospective Exhibition of Gottlieb Works Kicksoff New Year in Gallery." On Campus, 25–31 January 1982: illustrated.

Mannheimer, Steve. "Gottlieb: Retrospective Memories." Art Insight (June 1982): illustrated.

McKenna, Kathryn. "Decoding Gottlieb's Adventures in Finding His Own Art." *Austin American-Statesman*, 17 January 1982: illustrated.

"More about the Art of Adolph Gottlieb." Indianapolis Star, 15 May 1982: illustrated.

"Museum Slates Next Exhibition." Pike Register, 12 May 1982.

"New Exhibition." Tel Aviv Museum Jubilee (November 1982): illustrated.

"New Exhibition Opens at IMA." Northeast Reporter, 13 May 1982.

"Preview Party Set." Indianapolis News, 17 March 1982.

"Recommended." Austin Chronicle, 8 January 1982: illustrated.

"Scene in Review." Art Gallery Magazine, 31 October 1982: illustrated.

Smith, R.J. "Art Notes." Buffalo Courier–Express, 8 September 1982: illustrated.

Smith, Roberta. "Tempus Fidget." Village Voice, 20 April 1982.

"Symposium, Film Series Set." Indianapolis News, 15 May 1982.

"Symposium on Gottlieb Draws Critics, Historians." Indianapolis Star, 16 May 1982.

"Thoroughly Modern Adolph." Flint Journal, 19 May 1982: illustrated.

"UT to Put Gottlieb Art on Display." Tribune-Herald, 3 January 1982.

Whyde, Kathy. "Esther Gottlieb Still Devoting Life to Late Spouse's Art." Indianapolis Star, 28 May 1982: illustrated.

Wilson, William. "Gottlieb Retrospective at County Museum Fizzles." Los Angeles Times, 1 August 1982: illustrated.

1981

"The Abstract Expressionists and Their Precursors." Vision (January 1981): illustrated.

"American Abstract Expressionists." The Connoisseur (August 1981).

"The Art of Living: Sun City." New York, 6 April 1981: illustrated.

Benbow, Charles. "Gottlieb Retrospective Best Art Show in Years." St. Petersburg Times, 4 September 1981: illustrated.

Berger, Maurice. "Pictograph Into Burst: Adolph Gottlieb and The Structure of Myth." *Arts Magazine* 55, no. 7 (March 1981): illustrated.

Dennis, James M. "Adolph Gottlieb's *Recurrent Apparition*." *Elvehjem Museum of Art Bulletin 1978–1980* (1981): illustrated.

Cohen-Hagar, Sharon. "Gottlieb's Abstractions Live On." Tampa Tribune, 29 August 1981.

Coia, Emilio. "The Great American Innovation." The Scotsman, 17 August 1981.

Colby, Joy Hakanson. "A Gripping Panorama of Gottlieb's Art." Detroit News, 22 November 1981: illustrated.

Crane, Jeanette. "Gottlieb Show at Tampa Museum Will Please All." *St. Petersburg Independent*, 24 September 1981: illustrated.

Crossley, Mimi. "Art: Avery Color Heralds Start of Subdued Season." Houston Post, 9 June 1981: illustrated.

Dietrich, Linnea S. "Gottlieb: Translating Experience into Visual Language." *Tampa Tribune*, 10 September 1981: illustrated.

Forgey, Benjamin. "Adolph Gottlieb: Intellect, Integrity." Washington Star, 26 April 1981: illustrated.

Gage, Edward. "Significant U.S. Contribution." The Scotsman, 19 August 1981.

Garmel, Marion. "Art Museum Moves into Mainstream." The Indianapolis News, 19 September 1981.

Goldberger, Paul. "Architecture: Abandoning Orthodox Modernism." The New York Times, 11 July 1981.

Hall, Carla. "Corcoran Fun-Raising." Washington News, 25 April 1981: illustrated.

Hirsch, Sanford. "Curator Defends Gottlieb Collection." Tampa Times Viewpoint Page, 6 October 1981.

Johnson, Patricia C. "Insight to the Individuality of American Expressionism." *Houston Chronicle*, 13 September 1981: illustrated.

Kakutani, Michiko. "Guild Hall and the Greening of East Hampton." The New York Times, 7 June 1981: illustrated.

Landau, Ellen G. "Lee Krasner's Early Career; Part One: 'Pushing in Different Directions.'" Arts Magazine 56, no. 2 (October 1981).

Landau, Ellen G. "Lee Krasner's Early Career; Part Two: The 1940's." *Arts Magazine* 56, no. 3 (November 1981): illustrated.

MacNaughton, Mary Davis. "Adolph Gottlieb: The Early Work." Arts Magazine 55, no. 9 (May 1981): illustrated.

Martin, Robert. "It Hasn't Been the Same Since Gottlieb 'Burst' Upon the Art Scene." *Tampa Times*, 3 September 1981: illustrated.

Merritt, Robert. "Gottlieb, Guston: Personalizing the Abstract." Richmond Times-Dispatch, 3 May 1981: illustrated.

"Museum Members to Preview Major Exhibition of Contemporary Art." *November at The Toledo Museum of Art* (November 1981): illustrated.

"Museum News." Tampa Museum News (August 1981): illustrated.

Richard, Paul. "Explorer of Conflict." Washington Post, 4 May 1981: illustrated.

Romano, Lois. "The Corcoran Becomes Garden for Fund Raising." Washington Star, 25 April 1981: illustrated.

Russell, John. "Delights, Surprises—and Gaps." The New York Times, 8 March 1981: illustrated.

Sterba, James P. "U.S. Art Exhibition on View in Peking." The New York Times, 2 September 1981.

Vaizey, Marina. "The Arts in Edinburgh: A Window on the World of Experiment." Sunday Times, 16 August 1981.

1980

"Art In American Business." Dynamic Years (July-August 1980): illustrated.

"Art of 19th Century Currier Lecture." Goffstown News, 19 March 1980.

"Arte Made in USA." Manchete (1980): illustrated.

Comini, Alessandra. "Towards the Modern Narrative: From Apparatus to Apparition in Nineteenth-and Twentieth-Century Art." Arts Magazine (March 1980): illustrated.

"The Currier Gallery Of Art Calendar." Village Crier, 12 March 1980.

Donker, Peter P. "Manchester Museum Hosts Gottlieb Exhibit." Worcester Telegram, 2 April 1980.

Downs, John. "Adolph Gottlieb: A Retrospective, 1921–1958." Art New England 1, no. 5 (April 1980): illustrated.

Glueck, Grace. "Cologne's Vast Postwar Show." The New York Times, 12 December 1980.

"Gottlieb Exhibition at Currier Art Gallery." Village Crier, 26 March 1980.

"A Gottlieb Show Opens At Currier." New Hampshire Sunday News, 9 March 1980: illustrated.

"Gottlieb Work on Display." Wednesday Journal, 5 March 1980: illustrated.

"The Guggenheim Realigns." Art in America (December 1980).

Hurlburt, Roger. "Recalling East Hampton Influence." Fort Lauderdale News and Sun-Sentinel, 16 March 1980.

Jones, Cynthia. "Gottlieb Exhibit: Emotion Is All." Nassua Telegraph, 15 March 1980: illustrated.

Keens, William. "Artists Remembering Artists: A Tale of Two Foundations." Vantage Point, 1980.

Lipson, Ben. "Beyond the Bottom Line: Chemical Support of the Arts." *Chemical Business*, 17 November 1980: illustrated.

Rose, Barbara. "Portfolio: Abstract Art in America." Dialogue, no. 50 (April 1980): illustrated.

Smith, Roberta. "Report from Washington: The '50's Revisited, Not Revised." *Art in America* (November 1980): illustrated.

Stewart, Jim. "A Soothing Passion." Collector Investor (May 1980): illustrated.

Taylor, Robert. "Exhibits: Gottlieb's Progress." Boston Globe, 20 March 1980.

"Tracing Artist's Ideas." Nassau Telegraph, 15 March 1980: illustrated.

"Urban Clarity and Balance." Architectural Digest (December 1980): illustrated.

"Works of Adolph Gottlieb To Be Shown at The Currier Gallery Of Art." Village Crier, 5 March 1980.

1979

"Adolph Gottlieb." Art International 23, no. 3-4 (Summer 1979): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb." Village Voice, 17 February 1979.

Ashbery, John. "Climbing The Wallpaper." New York, 29 January 1979.

Breckenridge, Jack. "7 + 5 Sculptors in the 1950s." Phoebus 1: A Journal of Art History (1979).

Cavaliere, Barbara. "Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine 53, no. 9 (May 1979): illustrated.

Conroy, Sarah Booth. "Smithsonian Sampler is Seen in New York." Smithsonian (November 1979): illustrated.

Gottlieb, Adolph. "A Conversation Between Adolph Gottlieb and Jack Breckenridge." *Phoebus 2: A Journal of Art History* (1979): 88–96, illustrated.

"Gottlieb's 'Blues'." National Collection of Fine Arts; Smithsonian institution Calendar (January 1979): illustrated.

S.J. "New York Exhibitions." Art World, 16 March–16 April 1979: illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 30 March 1979.

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: A Perspective on Alfred Gottlieb." The New York Times, 23 March 1979: illustrated.

Levy, Barry S. "Adolph Gottlieb Fund Aiding 'Mature' Artists." Artworkers News (June 1979): illustrated.

Perrone, Jeff. "Review." Artforum (Summer 1979): illustrated.

Polcari, Stephen. "The Intellectual Roots of Abstract Expressionism: Mark Rothko." *Arts Magazine* 54, no. 1 (September 1979).

Rubin, William. "Pollock as Jungian Illustrated.trator: The Limits of Psychological Criticism, Part I." *Art in America* 67, no. 7 (November 1979).

Rubin, William. "Pollock as Jungian Illustrated.trator: The Limits of Psychological Criticism, Part II." *Art in America* 67, no. 8 (December 1979).

Vastokas, Joan M. "The Roots of Abstraction." Arts Canada (May–June 1979): illustrated.

1978

"Adolph Gottlieb." Boston Globe, Sunday, 6 April 1978.

"Adolph Gottlieb: Pictographs." Art Gallery of Winsor: Projection 78 (March 1978): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb Pictographs." Vanguard (December 1977–January 1978): illustrated.

"For The Record." Art Gallery Magazine (April/May 1978).

"Formative Years At Whitney." Art/Worlds (October/November 1978).

Frackman, Noel. "Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine (May 1978): illustrated.

Friedman, B.H. "'The Irascibles': A Split Second in Art History." Arts Magazine 53, no. 1 (September 1978).

"Galleries." The New World, 3 February 1978: illustrated.

Hay, Norman. "3 Entertainment." Ottawa Citizen, 29 July 1978.

Hudson, Andrew. "Adolph Gottlieb: An Artist Who is Surviving." Art Magazine (March-April 1978): illustrated.

Hudson, Andrew. "Museum Notes." Galleries: A Guide to Washington Galleries (February 1978): illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "An Era in Art Comes to an End." The New York Times, 23 July 1978.

Krauss, Rosalind. "Passages in Modern Sculpture." *Journal of Aesthetics and Art Criticism* 36, no. 4 (Summer 1978): illustrated.

Littman, Sol. "If You Like Sex These 2 Shows Are a Must." Sunday Star, 30 July 1978: illustrated.

Purdie, James. "Three Contrasts Unite In a Love of Paint." The Globe and Mail, 22 July 1978: illustrated.

Russell, John. "Adolph Gottlieb: Late Works and Monotypes." The New York Times, 17 February 1978.

Russell, John. "Art: 'Milton Avery and His Friends'." The New York Times, 17 February 1978.

Shirey, David L. "Montclair: A look at an Unhappy but Rich Decade." The New York Times, 21 May 1978.

"zum zweiten und zum dritten." du-journal (September 1978): illustrated.

1977

"Adolph Gottlieb Retrospective at Emmerich Gallery Thru Feb. 23rd." New York Visitor's Reporter, 12 February 1977: illustrated.

Braff, Phyllis. "From the Studio." East Hampton Star, 10 February 1977: illustrated.

Cavaliere, Barbara, and Robert C. Hobbs. "Against a Newer Laocoön" (exhibition review). *Arts Magazine* 51, no. 8 (April 1977).

Conroy, Sarah Booth. "The House Is Now A Home." Art News (Summer 1977): illustrated.

Conroy, Sarah Booth. "The House on a Hill." Washington Post, 5 June 1977: illustrated.

Conroy, Sarah Booth. "The House That Joan Mondale Decorated." Washington Post, 24 March 1977: illustrated.

Davis, Mary R. "The Pictographs of Adolph Gottlieb: A Synthesis of the Subjective and the Rational." *Arts Magazine* 52, no. 3 (November 1977): illustrated.

Frackman, Noel. "Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine (April 1977).

Hess, Thomas B. "The Big Picture." New York, 24 October 1977.

Hess, Thomas B. "Reluctant Symbolist." New York, 7 February 1977: illustrated.

Hudson, Andrew. "Kenneth Noland in Washington." Galleries (November 1977).

Kingsley, April. "Deja Vu." Soho Weekly News, 10 February 1977: illustrated.

Phillips, R. "Abstract Expressionists" (exhibition review). *Toledo Museum of Art Museum News* 19, no. 4 (1977): illustrated.

Rand, Harry. "Adolph Gottlieb in Context." Arts Magazine 51, no. 6 (1977): illustrated.

Rattray, Everett. "The Fifth Column." East Hampton Star, 17 February 1977.

Richards, Jean. "Fine Exhibition of Works by Master of Originality." Edmonton Journal, 19 November 1977.

Russell, John. "Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 4 February 1977.

Sandler, Irving. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art International (May–June 1977): illustrated.

"A Small but Intense Retrospective." Aufbau, 18 February 1977.

Weiss, Peg. "Adolph Gottlieb: Abstraction by Hieroglyph." Everson Museum of Art Bulletin (April 1977): illustrated.

Wilkin, Karen. "Adolph Gottlieb: The Pictographs." Art International 21, no. 6 (December 1977): illustrated.

1976

"Acquisition Priorities: Aspects of Postwar Painting in America." Insight 1, no. 1 (Fall 1976): illustrated.

"Opening a veranda to vistas." Home Remodeling (Fall/Winter 1976–77): illustrated.

1975

Brooks, James. "Adolph Gottlieb: 1903-1974." American Academy of Arts and Letters 25 (1975).

Hudson, Andrew. "Washington Letter" (exhibition review). Art International 19, 15 June 1975.

Kagan, Andrew. "Paul Klee's Influence on American Painting: New York School" (exhibition review). *Arts Magazine* 50, no. 1 (September 1975).

Monroe, Gerald. "The American Artists' Congress and the Invasion of Finland" (exhibition review). *Archives of American Art Journal* 15, no. 1 (1975).

"Recent Acquisition." The University of Iowa Museum of Art Calendar, 23 March-3 May 1975.

1974

"Adolph Gottlieb: American Painter." East Hampton Star, 7 March 1974.

Carmean, E.A. "Modernist Art 1960–1970." Art Gallery Magazine (January 1974): illustrated.

Dembart, Lee. "Adolph Gottlieb, Abstractionist, Dies." The New York Times, 5 March 1974: illustrated.

Ferber, Herbert. "Adolph Gottlieb: 1903–1974." The New York Times, 17 March 1974.

"From Our Archives." Congregation B'nai Israel Publication (March 1974).

Lansner, Kermit. "A Death in the Family." Newsweek, 18 March 1974.

Pfeiffer, John. "Bohemia Reborn." Horizon Magazine (1974): illustrated.

1973

"Adolph Gottlieb." Phoenix Gazette, 10 March 1973.

Alloway, Lawrence. "Residual Sign Systems in Abstract Expressionism" (exhibition review). *Artforum* 12, no. 3 (November 1973).

"ARTifacts." Phoenix Gazette, 10 March 1973.

"ASU Artists' Best Works On Display." Tempe Daily News, 14 March 1973.

Bloomfield, Arthur. "Quality Art in a Hotel." San Francisco Examiner, 19 June 1973.

"Gottlieb, Postwar Pace-Setter In American Painting, At ASU." Tempe Daily News, 9 March 1973.

Hakanson, Joy. "Hakanson: Exhibit is a Microcosm of Art." Detroit News, 2 December 1973: illustrated.

Hall, Lee. "Harold Rosenberg Says: Once You Know What Good Art Is, Why Care About Critics, Good or Bad?" *Art News* (April 1973): illustrated.

Harrison, Charles. "Abstract Expressionism II." Studio International 185, no. 952 (February 1973).

"Major Show to Display Art of 21 over 60." Sunday News, 15 July 1973.

"Plain Talk About the Art Market in Tucson." Tucson Daily Citizen, 8 March 1973.

Posner, Michael. "Mira Goddard: Riding the Carousel of a Great Circus." Impetus (October 1973).

Ratcliff, Carter. "New York Letter." Art International 17, no. 2 (February 1973): illustrated.

Riley, Orrin and Gustave Berger. "New Solutions for Modern Problems." Museum News (January 1973).

Schumach, Murray. "Avant–Garde Art to Fade in Beame's City Hall." *The New York Times*, 15 December 1973: illustrated.

Siegel, Jeanne. "Adolph Gottlieb at 70: I Would Like to Get Rid of the Idea that Art is for Everybody." *Art News* 72 (December 1973): illustrated.

Wallach, Amei. "Twenty-One Over Sixty." New York Newsday, 22 July 1973: illustrated.

"Works of Art Within A Work of Art." San Francisco Examiner, 25 June 1973.

1972

"Adolph Gottlieb." Art News 71, no. 8 (December 1972): illustrated.

Alloway, Lawrence. "Art." The Nation, 4 December 1972.

"Arts and Letters Body Elects Barzun as Head." The New York Times, 3 February 1972.

Corry, John. "Intellectuals in Bloom at Spring Gathering." The New York Times, 18 May 1972.

Daval, Jean–Luc. "Lettre De Suisse." Art International 16, 20 April 1972: illustrated.

Denvir, Bernard. "London Letter." Art International (January 1972): illustrated.

Drysdale, Susan. "Abstract 'Artmaking' in the '70's." Christian Science Monitor, 24 April 1972.

Elderfield, John. "Grids." Artforum 10, no.9 (May 1972): 52–59, illustrated.

Hess, Thomas B. "The Artist as Pro." New York 5, no. 49 (December 1972): illustrated.

Interiors (June 1972): cover.

Kramer, Hilton. "The Return of 'Handmade' Painting." The New York Times, 30 April 1972.

Kramer, Hilton. "Writing a New Scenario for Boston." The New York Times, 27 February 1972.

Rattray, Everett T. "The Fifth Column." The East Hampton Star, 17 February 1972.

Shirey, David L. "Gottlieb's 'Vital Images' Shown at Marlborough." The New York Times, 1 December 1972: illustrated.

1971

"Baziotes and Gottlieb." The New York Times, 21 February 1971.

Braff, Phyllis. "From The Studio." East Hampton Star, 4 March 1971: illustrated.

Canaday, John. "Bank's Art Works Offer Bright and Happy Show." The New York Times, 15 September 1971: illustrated.

Gosling, Nigel. "Art." Observer Review. 5 December 1971.

Montgomery, Howard. "Kasle in the Fisher." Impressario (November/December 1971): illustrated.

Russell, John. "Solitary Paths." Sunday Times, 28 November 1971.

1970

Bannard, Walter Darby. "Notes on an Auction." Artforum (September 1970): illustrated.

"Gottlieb alla Marlborough." Momento-sera, 22 March 1970: illustrated.

Hakanson, Joy. "He's a Young Grand Old Man." Sunday News, 13 December 1970: illustrated.

Hirsch, Richard T. "Paintings in the Collection." Texas Quarterly 13, no. 1 (Spring 1970): illustrated.

Partisan Review, no. 1 (1970): cover.

1969

"Artist Defends Modern Museum In a Dispute Over Soliciting Art." The New York Times, 13 June 1969.

"Bank Night for Art." Washington Post, 19 April 1969: illustrated.

"Calligraphy." Detroit News, 2 December 1973: illustrated.

Canaday, John. "Museum of Modern Art Unveils Summer Show." The New York Times, 18 June 1969: illustrated.

Curtis, Charlotte. "Artists Visit Their Friends at Chase Manhattan." The New York Times, 18 April 1969: illustrated.

"Demon on the Night." San Francisco Chronicle Examiner, 30 November 1969: illustrated.

"For the Young Collector with More Desire than Cash, Eleven Pieces of Art All at New York Galleries." *Vogue*, 1 August 1969: illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "Art and the Artist." New York Post, 18 October 1969.

Glueck, Grace. "Modern Museum's Policy On Artists' Gift Assailed." The New York Times, 12 June 1969.

Goldsmith, Barbara. "How Henry Made 43 Artists Immortal." New York (October 1969): illustrated.

Hakanson, Joy. "Adolph Gottlieb Brings His Tapestries to Detroit." Detroit News, March 1969: illustrated.

Jacobs, Jay. "Collector: Joseph H. Hirshhorn" (exhibition review). Art in America 57 (July-August 1969).

Leider, Philip. "Modern American Art at the Met: 'As beautiful as any we are likely to see again.'" *Artforum* (December 1969): illustrated.

"Louise Bourgeois, Anthony Caro, Christo, Adolph Gottlieb, Lyman Kipp." Art Now: New York 1, no. 7 (September 1969): illustrated.

Mellett, Tom. "The Cover: Green Haze." Science and Technology (October 1969): illustrated.

"Painting: The New Ancestors." Time, 27 July 1969: illustrated.

Polcari, Stephen. "Gottlieb on Gottlieb." Nightsounds (March 1969): illustrated.

Rogers, Susan. "Christmas Is in the Cards." The World of Women (December 1969).

Tall, William. "At the Kasle: Mr. Gottlieb's Tortured Trip." Detroit Newspaper, 1969.

Taylor, Angela. "Artists Make Capital of Old Bank building with Their Studio." *The New York Times*, 6 May 1969: illustrated.

1968

"Adolph Gottlieb's Paintings." Home Furnishings Daily, 14 February 1968.

Alloway, Lawrence. "Melpomene and Graffiti." Art International 12 (April 1968): illustrated.

Andreae, Christopher. Christian Science Monitor, 23 July 1968: illustrated.

Andreae, Christopher. "Gottlieb Past, Gottlieb Present." Christian Science Monitor, 28 February 1968: illustrated.

Ashton, Dore. "Adolph Gottlieb at the Guggenheim and Whitney Museum" (exhibition review). *Studio* 175 (April 1968).

Berkman, Florence. "2 Major Museums Show Adolph Gottlieb Works." The New York Times, 2 March 1968: illustrated.

Brandeis University Bulletin (November 1968): illustrated.

Cone, Jane Harrison. "Adolph Gottlieb." Artforum 6, no. 8 (April 1968): illustrated.

Doty, Robert McIntyre. "Adolph Gottlieb: Printmaker." The American Way 1, no. 6 (1968): illustrated.

"Double Show: Art Notes." The New York Times, 16 February 1968.

Esterow, Milton. "2 Museums to Open Exhibitions on Adolph Gottlieb Same Day." *The New York Times*, 19 January 1968: illustrated.

Eversole, Finley. "The Regenerative Art of Adolph Gottlieb." Theology Today 25, no. 2 (July 1968): illustrated.

"Folio Notes." WBAI 9, no. 2 (1968): illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "A Twin Tribute to Adolph Gottlieb." Newsday, 24 February 1968: illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "What's Gottlieb Got? A Rich and Groovy Artist." Post, 3 March 1968.

Getlien, Frank. "An Older Master and Younger One in Art Shows Here." Sunday Star, 28 April 1968: illustrated.

Gold, Barbara. "Art Notes: Gottlieb Shows." Baltimore Sun, 25 February 1968: illustrated.

"Gottlieb Art to Be Shown." Lexington Herald, 7 March 1968.

"Gottlieb at Sun Spot." East Hampton Star, 18 July 1968: illustrated.

"A Gottlieb Night at the Whitney." New York Post, 19 February 1968: illustrated.

"Gottlieb's Double." East Hampton Star, 29 February 1968: illustrated.

Gratz, Roberta. "Two for the Show." New York Post, 13 February 1968: illustrated.

"Hitting the 'Highs' and 'Lows' in the Galleries." National Observer, 26 February 1968.

Hudson, Andrew. "Adolph Gottlieb's Paintings at the Whitney." Art International 12, no. 4, 20 April 1968.

"It's Poked, Pinched, Shoved, Sat on—And Sometimes Bought." The New York Times, 26 April 1968: illustrated.

Kalter, Eleanor. "Art Scene." Sunday News, 25 February 1968: illustrated.

Kessler, Felix. "Art as a Business: Chain of Galleries Takes Unsentimental Approach to Works and Prospers." Wall Street Journal, 31 December 1968.

Kozloff, Max. "Review." The Nation, 4 March 1968.

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: Two Periods of Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 15 February 1968: illustrated.

Lichtblau, Charlotte. "Adolph Gottlieb — A Double Feature." Inquirer, 3 March 1968: illustrated.

Lichtblau, Charlotte. "\$100 Rembrandts: A Revolution Looms." The Philadelphia Inquirer, 4 August 1968.

Margold, Jane. "He Sees Twin Bill Part of Long Run." Newsday, 16 February 1968: illustrated.

Newman, Clarence. "Really Painting by the Numbers." New York Newsday, 31 October 1968: illustrated.

"No Biennale Art—Throbs." The New York Times, 11 February 1968: illustrated.

Perreault, John. "Too Much of the Same." Village Voice, 22 February 1968.

Richard, Paul. "Gottlieb's Brilliant Bursts." Washington Post, 5 May 1968.

Rosenberg, Harold. "The Art World: Signs." The New Yorker, 23 March 1968.

Rosenberg, Harold. "The Concept of Action in Painting." The New Yorker, 25 May 1968.

Rosenberg, Harold. "MoMA Dada." The New Yorker, 18 May 1968: illustrated.

Siegel, Jeanne. "Adolph Gottlieb Two Views." Arts Magazine (February 1968): illustrated.

Stasburg, Mary. "Abstract Paintings Are Ball Backdrop." Washington Post, 27 April 1968.

"Two Museums Join in Gottlieb Shows." Globe–Democrat, 11 February 1968.

"UJA Art Auction Sets New Standards." Appeal, 21 June 1968: illustrated.

Waldman, Diane. "Gottlieb: Signs and Suns." Art News (February 1968): illustrated.

Willard, Charlotte. "Blowing the Cool." New York Post, 17 February 1968: 42, illustrated.

Wise, Dorothy Kalins. "Fabulous Fakes." New York, 13 May 1968: illustrated.

"You Should Pardon the Expressionism." Daily News, 16 February 1968: illustrated.

1967

"Annual Meeting." The Art League News (May 1967): illustrated.

Ashton, Dore. "Gril inizi Dell: Espressionismo Abstratto in America." L'Arte Moderna 12, no. 109 (1967): illustrated.

Bennett, Charles G. "Ex-Department Store Executive Heads the City Art Commission." *The New York Times*, 8 February 1967.

Donaldson, Ann. "Mrs. Vaughn Heads Beaux Arts Ball." Dallas Morning News, 5 March 1967: illustrated.

Esterow, Milton. "Governor's Art a Political Issue." The New York Times, 22 March 1967.

Eversole, Finley. "BLAST 1: Image of Renewal." Arc Directions 4 (Summer 1967): illustrated.

Glickman, Art. "Adolph Gottlieb Here for 10-Day Art Exhibit: New York World Art Center, Painter Says." *Pittsburgh Press*, 25 September 1967.

"Gottlieb's Art Is 'Individualist'." Jewish Chronicle of Pittsburgh, 29 September 1967.

"He's the Sound of Music." Sunday News, 25 July 1967: illustrated.

Hudson, Andrew. "Biennial is a 4–Star Show." Washington Post, 5 March 1967.

Hudson, Andrew. "Corcoran's 30th Exhibition Proves Value of Experiments." *Washington Post*, 26 February 1967: illustrated.

Hudson, Andrew. "Labels in Art Are Convenient But Misleading." Washington Post, 4 June 1967.

Hudson, Andrew. "The 1967 Pittsburgh International." Art International (December 1967): illustrated.

Hudson, Andrew. "Seasonal Exhibits Provide A Wealth for the Eyes." Washington Post, 30 July 1967: illustrated.

"Jackson Pollock: An Artists' Symposium." Art News 66 (April 1967).

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: Corcoran Prizes No Surprises." The New York Times, 24 February 1967.

"Lindsay Appoints 3 to Art Commission." The New York Times, 9 February 1967.

Lynn, Elwyn. "Puritans in Affluent America." The Bulletin, 22 July 1967.

Michelson, Annette. "An Art Scholar's Loft: 'Light, Silence, and Space'." Vogue, 15 March 1967: illustrated.

Miller, Donald. "Modern Art Comes to Pitt." Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, 27 September 1967.

Savoy, Maggie. "A Bright Day for L.A.'s Devotees of Art." Los Angeles Times, 18 October 1967: illustrated.

Schulze, Franz. "2 Generations Meet in Works By Gottlieb." Chicago Daily News, 27 May 1967: illustrated.

"Several Shows Within Shows Put Art Spotlight on UJA Event." Jewish Chronicle (September 1967): illustrated.

"Sold! UJF Art Show Shows Community Is Sold on Sculptors, Painting, Endowment Idea. Result: A Community Treasure Chest." *Jewish Chronicle of Pittsburgh*, 29 September 1967: illustrated.

Steinfirst, Donald. "The Show's the Thing." Jewish Chronicle of Pittsburgh, 1967.

"To Uphold Our Own Honor..." The New York Times, 7 June 1967.

"Today's Rocky Show: Art Talk." New York Post, 15 March 1967.

Wasserman, Emily. "New York." Artforum (October 1967): illustrated.

Werner, Alfred. "Artists from the Ghetto." National Jewish Monthly (May 1967): illustrated.

1966

"Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 26 February 1966.

"Adolph Gottlieb." Time, February 1966.

"Adolph Gottlieb." Village Voice, 17 February 1966: illustrated.

"Artists Migrate." East Hampton Star, 16 September 1966: illustrated.

Brown, Peggy. "Sculpture And Painting Exhibit Opens At Fine Arts Museum." Boston Traveler, 7 October 1966.

Curtis, Charlotte. "The Scene in Grosse Pointe: Why Go Away, We're Already Here." *The New York Times*, 10 July 1966: illustrated.

H.D. "La Maison Realisee Par Richard Neutra Pour Un Collectionneur Acquis Aux Arts Actuels." *Connaissance Des Arts,* no. 169 (March 1966): illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "Dali's Hamburger." New York Herald Tribune, 20 February 1966: illustrated.

Glueck, Grace. "Kootz Is Closing Art Gallery; Will Write About His Career." The New York Times, 8 April 1966.

Glueck, Grace. "3 Artists' Work Destroyed in Fire." The New York Times, 20 October 1966.

Hudson, Andrew. "Exhibition Belies 'WPA Art' Label." Washington Post, 24 April 1966.

Hudson, Andrew. "Gottlieb Finds Today's Shock-Proof Audience Dangerous." Washington Post, 31 July 1966: illustrated.

Hudson, Andrew. "New York Fire Razed Art Studios." Washington Post, 23 October 1966.

Hudson, Andrew. "Probing the Psyches of 29 Artists." Washington Post, 29 May 1966: illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "Sculpture: Talent Unfolds on Horizon: Familiar Pop Fizzles at the Modern." *The New York Times*, 26 November 1966.

Morrison, Harriet. "From An Abstract Environment." New York Herald Tribune, 17 April 1966: illustrated.

"NCW's Fourth Annual Tour of Artists' Studios to be Held on April 19." National Council of Women of the United States (April 1966): illustrated.

"New Accessions." Dallas Museum of Fine Arts Newsletter (June 1966).
"On the New York Scene." Art Voices (Winter 1966).
"Ping." New York Post, 6 March 1966: illustrated.
H.R. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (February 1966): illustrated.
"Review." Art International (April 1966): illustrated.
"Review." Artforum (May 1966): illustrated.
"Review." Listener, 16 June 1966.
"Review." New York World Journal Tribune, 20 November 1966: illustrated.
Richardson, Tony. "Art." Queen Magazine, 22 June 1966: illustrated.
Rosenstein, Harris. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News 64 (February 1966).
Rosenstein, Harris. "Gottlieb at the Summit." Art News (April 1966): illustrated.
Sandler, Irving H. "American Painting: A Will to Renewal." Life (October 1966).
Stevens, Elisabeth. "The Thirties Revived: Federal Art Patronage, 1933–1943." Artforum (June 1966): illustrated.
Stone, Peter. "Pasmore and Gottlieb." Jewish Chronicle, 10 June 1966.
"Televised Art Auction Aids Channel 13." The New York Times, 15 February 1966.
"Two Decades of American Painting." <i>Mizue</i> (October 1966): illustrated.

"W. Hawkins Ferry." The New York Times, 10 July 1966: illustrated

Warren, Virginia Lee. "Home—Up to \$166,000—Sweet Home." The New York Times, 16 February 1966.

1965

Aarons, Leroy F. "Culture Is King at Arts Festival; Lowell Protest Noted at Event." Washington Post, 15 June 1965.

Alloway, Lawrence. "The Biomorphic Forties." Artforum 4, no. 1 (September 1965).

Canaday, John. "The Whitney Annual, or, How About Next Year." The New York Times, 12 December 1965: illustrated.

P.D. "A Glass Palace for a Bachelor Art Collector." Interiors (January 1965): illustrated.

Douglas, Justin. "The Governor's Art Collection." Pictoral Living, 14 November 1965: illustrated.

Elkoff, Marvin. "The American Painter as A Blue Chip." Esquire (January 1965): illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "The Good-Will Show at Home." New York, 28 March 1965.

Genauer, Emily. "The Night the Bubble Burst." New York (February 1965).

Glueck, Grace. "Artists Follow Sun to the Hamptons and Followers Follow Artists." *The New York Times*, 16 August 1965: illustrated.

Glueck, Grace. "An Eye Toward São Paulo." The New York Times, 7 March 1965.

"Golden Plates Awarded to 53." Dallas Times Herald, 27 June 1965.

Hunter, Sam. "The Jewish Museum: What Is It, Why Is It, and What Next." The New York Times, 8 August 1965.

Kozloff, Max. "The Critical Reception of Abstract Expressionism" (exhibition review) Arts 40 (December 1965).

Leider, Philip. "New York School: The First Generation." Artforum (September 1965): 6, illustrated.

Levine, Neil A. "The New York School Question." Art News (September 1965): illustrated.

O'Doherty, Brian. "Vanity Fair: The New York Art Scene." Newsweek, 4 January 1965.

"Private Faces in Public Places." Art News 36, no. 10 (February 1965): illustrated.

"Radio." The New York Times, 31 March 1965.

Sandler, Irving H. "Baziotes: Modern Mythologist." Art News 63, no. 10 (February 1965).

Shepard, Richard F. "Artist or the Public: Who Needs the Protection." The New York Times, 29 December 1965.

"Studio Tour to Help New School." East Hampton Star, 5 August 1965: illustrated.

"2 Artists Share São Paulo Prize." The New York Times, 2 September 1965.

"Vogue's Notebook: A Studio Hop in the Hamptons to Benefit a New School." Vogue (November 1965): illustrated.

Willard, Charlotte. "In the Art Galleries." New York Post, 10 January 1965.

1964

"Adolph Gottlieb." ¡AHORA! 3, no. 54, 10 March 1964: illustrated.

"Art." Time, 14 August 1964: illustrated.

"Blast II, 1957." Washington International Art Letter 3, no. 1 (February 1964): illustrated.

Brown, Gordon. "A New York Interview with Adolph Gottlieb." Art Voices 3, no. 2 (February 1964): illustrated.

Sister Corita. "Art 1964: A Discussion between Sister Corita, I.H.M and Adolph Gottlieb." Jubilee 12 (December 1964).

Genauer, Emily. "At Last—The Gottlieb Story." The New York Times, 23 February 1964.

Genauer, Emily. "Gottlieb and Lachaise—Universal Statements." New York Herald Tribune, 1 March 1964: illustrated.

Genauer, Emily "Retrospective Gottlieb Survey." New York Herald Tribune, 28 February 1964.

"Gifts of the Friends of the Whitney Museum of American Art." The Whitney Review 1963-1964 (1964): illustrated.

Glueck, Grace. "Art Notes: Patron." The New York Times, 17 May 1964.

"Gottlieb, Kohn, Watkins Retrospectives." Art News (March 1964).

"Gottlieb Showing." East Hampton Star, 27 February 1964.

Gruen, John. "Americans Come to the Fair." New York Herald Tribune, 28 June 1964: illustrated.

T.B.H. "Guggenheim International." Art News (March 1964).

"New York: The Whitney Buys American." Art News (May 1964).

O'Doherty, Brian. "Adolph Gottlieb: The Dualism of an Inner Life." The New York Times, 23 February 1964: illustrated.

O'Doherty, Brian. "The Whitney's Acquisitions—A Mixed Bag." The New York Times, 19 April 1964.

"The Older." Newsweek, 24 February 1964: illustrated.

Pearson, Roy. "Lesson from a Friend." The Week, 12 April 1964: illustrated.

"Pick-up and Delivery." New York World Telegram, 14 February 1964: illustrated.

"Postcards from Adolph Gottlieb." Location 1, no. 2 (Summer 1964): illustrated.

"Premiados na Bienal." Visao, 4 October 1964: illustrated.

Sandler, Irving. "In the Art Galleries." New York Post, 1 March 1964: illustrated.

Tillim, Sidney. "New York Exhibitions: In the Galleries" (exhibition review). Arts 38 (April 1964).

White, Jean M. "ICA Art Gallery Gets New Home." Washington Post, 10 March 1964: illustrated.

Willard, Charlotte. "In the Art Galleries." New York Post, 19 July 1964: illustrated.

1963

Aarons, Leroy F. "Harry Hopkins 'Folly of WPA Days Reborn." Washington Post-Times Herald, 7 July 1963.

"Abertura da Bienal Foi Simples." Ultima Hora, 30 September 1963.

"Abre-se Hoje a VII Bienal de São Paulo." Folha de S. Paulo, 28 September 1963

"Adolph Gottlieb." Asahi Picture News (December 1963): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb, Vencedor do Premio Internacional da VII Bienal." A. Gazetta, 26 September 1963.

"Adolph Gottlieb: American Biennial Prize Winner." Times of Brazil, 4 October 1963.

"Adolph Gottlieb's Retrospective." Art Students League News 16, no. 5 (May 1963): illustrated.

Ahlander, Leslie Judd. "WPA Show Puts the Past in Focus." Washington Post-Times Herald, 14 July 1963.

"American Painter Honored." Brazil Herald, 4 October 1963: illustrated.

"American Painter Wins Sao Paulo Competition." Washington Post, 29 September 1963: illustrated.

"Arts Festival Opens in Brazil." The New York Times, 29 September 1963.

"Artes Letras." SDN (March 1963).

"Artist Show 'Bursts'." Minneapolis Sunday Tribune, April 1963: illustrated.

"Artistas na Bienal." O. Estado de S. Paulo, 26 September 1963.

"Atriburdos os Ultimos Prêmios de Bienal." O Estado de São Paulo, 26 September 1963.

"The Bienal's Best." Time, 4 October 1963.

"Bienal de S. Pauo." O Esta des S. Paulo, 25 December 1963: illustrated.

"Biennial Prize Winner Arrives." Brazil Herald, 28 September 1963: illustrated.

"Biennial Prize Winner Meets Rio Press, Does Not Believe in Realistic Art Return." Brazil Herald, 6 October 1963: illustrated.

Campofiorito, Quirino. "A VII Bienal." O Journal, 28 September 1963.

"Comissario faz Criticas à Bienal." O Estado de São Paulo, 28 September 1963.

"Conferência de Gottlieb em Salvador." Jornal do Brasil, 10 December 1963.

Da Silva, Quirnio. "VII Bienal." Diario da Noite, 30 September 1963.

Da Silva, Quinino. "VII Bienal." Diáro de São Paulo, 29 September 1963: illustrated.

"É dos EUA O Grande Premio da VII Bienal." Folha de São Paulo, 24 September 1963: illustrated.

"Em Salvador o Vencedor da VII Bienal de São Paulo, Adolph Gottlieb: Entrevista." *Estado da Bahia*, 12 October 1963: illustrated.

"Em São Paulo: Adolph Gottlieb." Diario Popular, 26 September 1963.

"Em São Paulo: Adolph Gottlieb." Gazeta Esportiva, 29 September 1963.

"EUA diz Presente Á VII Bienal de São Paulo." Diario Comercio, 28 September 1963.

Ferraz, Geraldo. "Hoje, A VII Bienal." O Estado de São Paulo, 28 September 1963: illustrated.

Friedman, Martin. "Adolph Gottlieb: Private Symbols in Public Statements." Art News 62, no. 3 (May 1963): illustrated.

Friedman, Martin L. "Walker Art Center Organizes American Exhibition at Sao Paulo Bienal." *The Art Gallery* (October 1963): illustrated.

Getlein, Frank. "Government Art Projects Show At Museum of Modern Art." Washington Star, 14 July 1963.

Gómez-Sicre, José. "Contrast in São Paulo." Américas (December 1963): illustrated.

"Gottlieb: Salvador É Cidade Excepcional Para Os Pintores." Jornal de Bahia, 12 October 1963: illustrated.

"Gottlieb (1.0 Prêmio da Bienal de SP) Veio Conhecer a Bahia." Jornal da Bahia, 11 October 1963: illustrated.

"Informal." Diario de Noticias, 15 October 1963: illustrated.

"Gottlieb Exprime Através de Côres Suas Emoções Intimas." Diáro de São Paulo, 27 September 1963. "Gottlieb hoje em São Paulo." O Estado de São Paulo, 25 September 1963. "Gottlieb Painting Exhibit to Open at Walker Center." Minneapolis Sunday Tribune, 21 April 1963: illustrated. "Gottlieb Pinta Explosoes." Ultima Hora La, 27 September 1963: illustrated. "Gottlieb Só Sugere A Idéia." Folha des São Paulo, 27 September 1963. "Gottlieb, um dos Expoentes." O Estado de São Paulo, 21 September 1963. "Gottlieb Visits Ibeu." Brazil Herald, 9 October 1963: illustrated. "Gottlieb Work to be Exhibited at Art Center." Sunday Suburban Life (May 1963). Hinrichsen, Albert D. "São Paulo Biennial 1963 Survey." Brazil Herald, 20 October 1963: illustrated. "Hojeem Sao Paulo O Primeiro Premio da VII Bienal." Diario Popular, 25 September 1963. "How in Sao Paulo." Evening Star, 8 October 1963. "Idiomas Reacões E Expressões Diversas." O Estado de São Paulo, 29 September 1963 "Inaugura: Se Hoje A VII Bienal de Sao Paulo." Diario Popular, 28 September 1963: illustrated. "Inaugurada A Bienal." Diario Popular, 30 September 1963.

"Juri da Bienal." O Esta des S. Paulo, 24 September 1963.

Laus, Harry. "O Individualismo de Gottlieb." Jornal do Brasil, 10 October 1963.

Marão, José Carlos. "A Arte Moderna da VII Bienal." O Cruzeiro, 19 October 1963: illustrated.

Maurício, Jayme. "Bienal Arte do Mundo em São Paulo." Manchete, 12 October 1963: illustrated.

Maurício, Jayme. "Gottlieb: Vitória da Escola Americana n a VII Bienal." Correio da Marhâ, 24 September 1963.

Maurício, Jayme. "O Grande Saláo das Côres." Fotos & Fotos (October 1963): illustrated.

Melhar da Bienal em São Paulo." Ultima Hora, 26 September 1963: illustrated.

"Na Bahia 1 Premio da Bienal: São Paulo." A Tarde, 12 October 1963: illustrated.

"News About U.S. Embassy." Brazil Herald, 22 October 1963.

"Noventa E Uma Obras Representarão Os Estados Unidos Na VII Bienal." Diáro de São Paulo, 22 September 1963.

"O Pintor Gottlieb Em São Paulo." Diario Popular, 27 September 1963.

"O Figurativismo so Tem Importância para as Pessons Que Querem Voltar: Gottlieb." O Estado de São Paulo, 27 September 1963: illustrated.

"Os EUA Ganham O Grande Premio da Bienal." Folha des São Paulo, 24 September 1963.

"Os Melhores." Jornal do Brasil, 26 September 1963: illustrated.

"Os primio da Bienal." Folha des São Paulo, 25 September 1963.

"Os Premios da Bienal." Folha de São Paulo, 24 September 1963.

"A Participacao Americana Evidencia a Importancia da Bienal de Sao Paulo." Correio Braziliense, 22 September 1963.

Pessoal, Assunto. "Doze Artistas Distinguides Pela Bienal." O Estado São Paulo, 24 September 1963: illustrated.

"Pintar é O mundo de Gottlieb." Folha de São Paulo, 26 September 1963: illustrated.

"Pintor Afirma que Bienais de São Paulo e Veneza Retratam o Próprio Mundo." Jornal de Brasil, 17 October 1963

"Premiados na Bienal." A Nação, 24 September 1963: illustrated.

"Premiados na Bienal: Gottlieb, Davie, Pomodoro, Olmos, Mohalyi, Leirner, Darel." A. Nacao, 25 September 1963.

"Premiados os Artistas da Bienal." Folha de São Paulo, 23 September 1963.

"Returning to the United States." Brazil Herald, 23 October 1963: illustrated.

"Review: The Bienal's Best." Time 82, 4 October 1963: illustrated.

Rodger, Peter W. "VII Biennial: A World of Art in Sao Paulo." *Brazilian Business* 42, no. 11 (November 1963): illustrated.

Rose, Barbara. "New York Letter." Art International (December 1963): illustrated.

Rubin, William. "Arshile Gorky, Surrealism and the New American Painting." Art International 8, no. 3 (February 1963).

"São Paulo Art Award Goes to American for First Time." Brazilian Bulletin, 15 December 1963.

"Saura no Manha." Correio da Manha, 22 October 1963: illustrated.

Schulze, Franz. "Abstract Expressionism: An Obituary." Chicago Daily News, 19 January 1963.

Seckler, Dorothy Gees. "The Artist in America: Victim of the Culture Boom." Art in America, no. 6 (1963): illustrated.

Sherman, John K. "Gottlieb's Paintings Form Dynamic Show." Minneapolis Sunday Tribune, 5 May 1963.

"VII Bienal: Adolph Gottlieb." Jornal do Brasil, 25 September 1963: illustrated.

"VII Bienal de São Paulo." Diáro de São Paulo, 24 September 1963.

"VII Bienal de São Paulo." Diário de São Paulo, 6 October 1963: illustrated.

"VII Bienal de São Paulo." Jornal do Brasil, 10 September 1963

"VII Bienal Eleva O Brasil E marca A Nossa Vitalidade." Diário Comércio, 29 September 1963: illustrated.

"Solenemente Inaugurado Ontem no Ibirapuera a VII Bienal." Diáro de São Paulo, 29 September 1963.

Sylvester, David. "Adolph Gottlieb: An Interview with David Sylvester." Living Arts 2 (June 1963): illustrated.

"1.0 Prêmio: Pintor Gottlieb Em São Paulo." Diario do Noite, 26 September 1963.

"1 Pintor 10 Escultores 91 Obras." A Nação, 24 September 1963.

"Vencedor da Bienal." Diario de Noite, 26 September 1963.

"Vencedor Da Bienal Chega A São Paulo." Ultima Hora, 26 September 1963.

"Vencedor Da Bienal e Subjetivista." Ultima Hora, 27 September 1963.

Vierira, Geraldo. "Artes Plasticas: Adolph Gottlieb." Fohade S. Paulo, 29 September 1963: illustrated.

"Você já foi à Bahia." Diario de Noticias, 12 October 1963: illustrated.

White, Jean M. "Honored U.S. Artist Is Irked by Homeland." Washington Post, 31 October 1963.

Zanin, Ivo. "Bienal: Quase Tudo Pronto." Folha de São Paulo, 26 September 1963

1962

"Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 7 October 1962.

"The Best of the Best." Time, 6 July 1962.

"Best Show in Town." Time, 16 November 1962: illustrated.

Fried, Michael. "New York Letter." Art International 6, 25 October 1962.

"The Galleries—A Critical Guide." New York Herald Tribune, 6 October 1962: illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "The Old Master, Still Just That." New York Herald Tribune, 7 October 1962.

Gottlieb, Adolph. "Representational or Abstract." Junior League Magazine 50 (November/December 1962): illustrated.

Greenberg, Clement. "After Abstract Expressionism." Art International 6, 25 October 1962.

Hayes, Bartlett. "Paleta Amerykanska." Ameryka, no. 50 (Fall 1962): illustrated.

"Modern Living." Time, 13 April 1962: illustrated.

O'Doherty, Brian. "Art: Optical Exercises." The New York Times, 5 October 1962.

O'Doherty, Brian. "It Brought 'Pop', Ebb of Abstract Expressionism, and Vital Sculpture." *The New York Times*, 27 December 1962.

"'Parallels' by Adolph Gottlieb." Cue (1962).

Tillim, Sidney. "Month in Review." Arts Magazine (November 1962): illustrated.

Townsend, Benjamin J. "Buffalo: Athens on Niagara." Art News (February 1962): illustrated.

1961

Alloway, Lawrence. "Easel Painting at the Guggenheim." Art International 10 (December 1961): illustrated.

Art News 24, no. 2 (Summer 1961): illustrated.

"Buying American." True Magazine (1961).

Canaday, John. "Art: International Exhibition Opens in Pittsburgh." The New York Times, 27 October 1961.

De Pauw, Victor. "Art in East Hampton: Adolph Gottlieb Give Views on Art, Nature." East Hampton Star, 9 November 1961: illustrated.

"Further Debate with Mr. Canaday." The New York Times, 12 March 1961.

Genauer, Emily. "Infinite Monotony at Carnegie Show." New York Times Herald, 29 October 1961.

Genauer, Emily. "U.S. Artists Win Carnegie Awards—1, 2, 3." New York Herald Tribune, 27 October 1961: illustrated.

"He Says It's Spinach." Time, 10 March 1961.

Heller, Ben. "The Roots of Abstract Expressionism." Art in America (1961): illustrated.

"A Letter to the New York Times." The New York Times, 26 February 1961.

"Letters in Reaction to a Letter." The New York Times, 5 March 1961.

Rosenblum, Robert. "The Abstract Sublime." Art News 59, no. 10 (February 1961).

"30th Anniversary Exhibition at Whitney Museum of American Art." *Art Students League News* 14, no. 9 (December 1961): illustrated.

Waldemar, George. "L'Expressionnisme." Combat, 9 January 1961: illustrated.

1960

Alloway, Lawrence. "Sign and Surface: Notes on Black and White Painting in New York." Quadrum, no. 9 (1960).

"Better than Equities in 1959..." The Economist, 16 January 1960.

"The Corporate Splurge in Abstract Art." Fortune 16, no. 4 (April 1960): illustrated.

Crehan, Hubert. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (December 1960): illustrated.

"Exhibit of Paintings." Park Avenue Synagogue Bulletin, 3 February 1960.

Genauer, Emily. "Rattner, Gottlieb in New Solos." New York Herald Tribune, 13 November 1960.

Genauer, Emily. "Rebels Still Lead But Lose Influence." New York Herald Tribune, 10 January 1960: illustrated.

Gleason, Gene. "Tate Adding to Collection of U.S. Art." New York Herald Tribune, 10 March 1960.

Goldwater, Robert. "Reflections on the New York School." Quadrum, no. 8 (1960).

S.P. "Around the Galleries: Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 10 January 1960.

Preston, Stuart. "Art: Study of Landscape." The New York Times, 9 January 1960.

Preston, Stuart. "From Turner to Painters of 1960." The New York Times, 13 November 1960.

Read, Sir Herbert and H. Harvard Arnason. "Dialogue on Modern U.S. Painting." Art News (April 1960): illustrated.

"Review." New York Herald Tribune, 16 November 1960.

I.H.S. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (February 1960).

Sandler, Irving Herschel. "New York Letter." Art International 4, no. 10, 31 December 1960.

Sawyer, Kenneth B. "Whitney's Annual Painting Exhibit." Baltimore Sun, 10 January 1960.

"Selection of One-Man Shows." Art International (December 1960): illustrated.

"Society for Contemporary American Art Exhibition." Art Market Letter, 1 July 1960.

Tono, Yoshiaki. "From a Gulliver's Point of View." Art in America 48, no. 2 (1960): illustrated.

A.V. "Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine (February 1960).

1959

"The Abstract Image: Diversity of Aim and Technique in the Non–figurative Mode." *The Times Literary Supplement*, 6 November 1959.

"Adolph Gottlieb, Peintre de l'Incertitude." La Nation Française, 8 April 1959.

Alloway, Lawrence. "The New American Painting." Art International 3 (1959): illustrated.

"American Exhibit Scores." The American Weekend, 18 April 1959: illustrated.

"American Painter's Powerful Impact." The Times, 13 June 1959.

Ashton, Dore. "Art: A Rare Encounter." The New York Times, 23 May 1959.

"Au Long des Cimaises." L'Informaion, 18 April 1959.

Bowness, Alan. "Adventurous American." London Observer, 7 June 1959: illustrated.

"Brushwork." The Art Times 1, no. 9 (March 1959): illustrated.

Butcher, G.M. "Gottlieb and the New York School." Art News 11, no. 11 (June 1959).

Cimaise 6, no. 5 (June/July/August 1959): illustrated.

"Current Biography." Who's New and Why 20, no. 1 (January 1959): illustrated.

P.D. "Peintres Française, Gare A Vous! Gottlieb Est La!." La Gazette Lauzanne, 12 April 1959: illustrated.

"Des Deux Rives." La Croix, 3 April 1959.

Devree, Howard. "The New Vision: American Painting that Europe Saw Shown at Museum of Modern Art." *The New York Times*, 31 May 1959.

"Expositions." Derniere Edition, 3 April 1959.

P.G. "Ecole de New York." The Scotsman, 6 July 1959.

Genauer, Emily. "Abstract Art with Meaning." New York Herald Tribune, January 1959: illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "Highlights of Busy Art Week." New York Herald Tribune, 11 January 1959.

Genauer, Emily. "U.S. Show in Russia Should Do Good Job." New York Herald Tribune, 31 May 1959.

"Gottlieb." Les Beaux-Arts, 24 April 1959: illustrated.

"Gottlieb." Les Galeries, 15 April 1959.

"Gottlieb." Les Galeries, 24 April 1959: illustrated.

"Gottlieb's Gouaches More Lyrical than Pictograph." Los Angeles Times, 3 May 1959.

Henisz, Aleksander. "Adolph Gottlieb." St. Rutuny, no. 3, 31 July 1959: illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "Report on the Carnegie International." Arts Magazine (January 1959): illustrated.

Lanes, Jerrold. "Reflections on Post-Cubist Painting." Arts 33, no. 8 (May 1959).

Laws, Frederick. "Difficult Beauty in Art: Strivings of Gottlieb." *Manchester Guardian*, 16 June 1959.

"Manchester Guardian, February 27." Art News Bulletin (April/May 1959).

Massat, Rene. "Adolph Gottlieb, Peintre de l'Incertitude." La Nation Française, 8 April 1959.

Melville, Robert. "London." Arts Magazine (April 1959).

Michelson, Annette. "Gottlieb Exhibition." New York Herald Tribune, 8 April 1959.

Michelson, Annette. "Paris." Arts Magazine (June 1959): illustrated. "Modern Coup at the Carnegie." Life, 26 January 1959: illustrated. "More Art than Money." Vogue (December 1959): illustrated. "Nine Signature Plates." It Is 3 (Spring/Winter 1959): illustrated. Nordland, Gerald. "Spokesmen for the Know-Nothing." Frontier (May 1959): illustrated. "Notes on American Painters at the Tate Gallery." Art News 11, no. 4 (March 1959): illustrated. "Novelle Peinture Americaine." Les Bailleulaise, 10 June 1959: illustrated. Owen, Dick. "Judaic Art." Sunday News, 8 November 1959: illustrated. Portner, Leslie Judd. "A Cross Section of U.S. Painting." Washington Post, 18 January 1959. Preston, Stuart. "First off in 1959. Exhibitions." The New York Times, 11 January 1959. Read, Sir Herbert and H. Harvard Arnason. "Dialogue on Modern U.S. Painting." Art News (May 1959): illustrated. "Review." La Corse Novelle, 29 April 1959: illustrated. "Review." Le Progres Lyn, 3 May 1959: illustrated. "Review." Jornal de la Corse, 5 May 1959: illustrated. "Review." The Nation, 24 January 1959.

Rubin, Willaim. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art International 3 (March 1959): illustrated.

Russell, John. "The 'New American Painting' Captures Europe." Horizon 11, no. 2 (November 1959): illustrated.

Russell, John. "New Types of Ambiguity." London Times, 14 June 1959.

M.S. "Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine (February 1959): illustrated.

M.S. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (March 1959): illustrated.

Sandler, Irving. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News 57 (February 1959): illustrated.

Snaith, William. "The Anguish of Modern Art." Saturday Evening Post, 7 November 1959.

"Studio Opened to Aid Israel." New York Herald Tribune, 22 October 1959.

"Studio Tour Benefits Israel Bond Drive." New York Post, 20 October 1959.

Talese, Gay. "Stevenson Studying Abstract Art." The New York Times, 23 December 1959: illustrated.

"A Travers Les Galleries: Adolph Gottlieb." Le Monde, 10 April 1959.

"Un Document." Le Peintre, 1 May 1959: illustrated.

"D'une Galerie a l'Autre." Paris Press, 7 April 1959.

Washburn, Gordon Bailey. "Pittsburgh International." L'Oeil Revue d'Art, no. 49 (January 1959): illustrated.

"The Years Best: 1958." Art News (January 1959): illustrated.

1958

"American Abstraction Abroad." Time, 4 August 1958: illustrated.

"American Contemporary Paintings: Samples of Current Work." Art News Bulletin (July/August 1958): illustrated.

"Art." Time, 27 January 1958.

"Art U.S.A: Jurying and Artists Equity." Arts Magazine (February 1958): illustrated.

Ashton, Dore. "Europe Sees Our Art." The New York Times, 15 June 1958.

C.B. "Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine (January 1958): illustrated.

Baldwin, Carl. "In the Galleries: Adolph Gottlieb." Arts 32 (January 1958).

"Boom on Canvas." Time, 7 April 1958.

Emmerich, André. "The Artist as Collector." Art in America 46 (Summer 1958): illustrated.

"Exhibits at the International." Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, 5 December 1958: illustrated.

Hess, Thomas B. "Inside Nature." Art International (February 1958): illustrated.

Jena, Jeanette. "Dramatic International Opens Today." Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, 5 December 1958: illustrated.

Knox, Sanka. "Abstract Art is Going to Europe To Represent American Culture." The New York Times, 11 March 1958.

Leslie, Marion. "International Art Preview Preceded By Private Parties." Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, 5 December 1958.

Lonngren, Lillian. "Abstract Expression in the American Scene." Art International 11, no. 1 (January 1958): illustrated.

"Nature in Abstraction." Arts Magazine (February 1958).

"Nature in Abstraction." Time, 21 April 1958.

"Painting and Sculpture Acquisitions, 1958." The Museum of Modern Art Painting and Sculpture Acquisitions (1958): illustrated.

Peter, John. "The Plastic Age." Look, 15 April 1958: illustrated.

Rubin, William. "The New York School—Then and Now." Art International 2 (May-June 1958).

P.T. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (January 1958).

"The Year's Best, 1957." Art News (January 1958).

1957

"Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine (February 1957): illustrated.

C.B. "Adolph Gottlieb." Arts Magazine (December 1957).

Genauer, Emily. "New Gottlieb Abstracts." New York Herald Tribune, 3 February 1957.

Goosen, E.C. "Adolph Gottlieb." Monterey Peninsula Herald, 18 December 1957: illustrated.

Gottlieb, Adolph. "Letters to the Editor: Art Judge Denounces Art Critic." Pittsburgh Press, 19 March 1957.

Hood, Sam. "No 'Brush' Expected in Picking Top Art." Pittsburgh Press, 15 February 1957.

Hood, Sam. "Shockers' Selected as Top Art in AAP Show." Pittsburgh Press, 8 March 1957.

Hulton, Nika. "On a Voyage of Discovery." Picture Post, 11 February 1957: illustrated.

Jena, Jeanette. "Judges for Art Show Are Versatile Artists." Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, 16 February 1957.

Kantor, Dorothy. "Art Jurors View Show Here." Pittsburgh Sun-Telegraph, 16 February 1957.

S.P. "Review." The New York Times, 2 February 1957.

Preston, Stuart. "Both American and European." The New York Times, 24 November 1957.

Sawyer, Kenneth B. "Adolf Gottlieb's Watercolors." Baltimore Sun, 11 August 1957.

Smith, Gordon, M. "The Brave Buffalo." Art News (May 1957): illustrated.

P.T. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (December 1957: illustrated.

P.T. "Reviews and Previews." Art News 55 (February 1957): illustrated.

Taylor, Francis Henry. "Some Things They Said." The New York Times, 14 April 1957: illustrated.

"Versatile Adman... Alfred Auerbach." Advertising Age, 13 March 1957: illustrated.

"Watercolor Jury Views 600 Entries for Show." Hartford Times, 4 May 1957.

1956

B.A. "About Art and Artists." The New York Times, 19 January 1956.

Aaron, Louise. "Pacific Arts Biennial Conference Brings Leaders in Art Education Here This Week." *Oregon Journal*, 8 April 1956: illustrated.

"About Art and Artists." The New York Times, 4 October 1956.

"AFA Preparing Survey of Twentieth Century American Painting to be Shown in Europe under USIA Auspices." *Art Newsletter* (April 1956): illustrated.

"Artist Said Outcast Because of Inability at Communication." Oregon Gazette-Times, 13 April 1956.

"Artist Says Americans Lack Eye for Abstract." Oregon Journal, 12 April 1956.

Bier, Senta. "29 Works Are Shown in Whitney Exhibit at Speed." Courier-Journal, 9 December 1956.

Jones, Catherine." U.S. Artist Ranked First." The Oregonian, 12 April 1956.

Kline, Alexander. "Contemporary Development in American Synagogue Art." *CCAR Journal* 15 (October 1956): illustrated.

Knox, Sanka. "21 Artists Assail Museum Interior." The New York Times, 12 December 1956.

"Old World Traditions Inspire Three Modern Religious Structures." The New York Times, 28 October 1956: illustrated.

Preston, Stuart. "Early Season Shows." The New York Times, 23 September 1956.

Taylor, Francis Henry. "Some Things They Said." The New York Times Book Review, 14 April 1957 illustrated.

"Upright Artists Protest Wright Slant is Wrong." New York World-Telegram and Sun, 11 December 1956.

"The Wild Ones." Time, 20 February 1956: illustrated.

1955

"Allied Arts: Adolph Gottlieb." Balance 2 (December 1955).

"Architecture's New Dimension: Vivid color." Architectural Forum (November 1955): illustrated. "At the Stable." Time, 23 May 1955. "Display of Glass Facades." The New York Times, 3 March 1955. Faison Jr., S. Lane "A Call to Critic, Artist and Architect." The New York Times, 10 April 1955. Friedman, Shirley M. "Round Table Speakers Open Display." Newark Evening News, 27 April 1955. Gottlieb, Adolph. "Artist and Society: A Brief Case History." College Art Journal 14, no. 2 (Winter 1955): illustrated. Greenberg, Clement. "'American-Type' Painting." Partisan Review 22 (Spring 1955). Hess, Thomas B. "Mixed Pickings from Ten Fat Years." Art News (1955): illustrated. Hess, Thomas B. "Trying Abstraction on Pittsburgh: the 1955. Carnegie." Art News (November 1955). Huxtable, Ada Louise. "Gottlieb's Glass Wall." Arts Digest 29, no. 8, 15 January 1955. illustrated. "Integrating the Arts." Interiors 114 (June 1955). Krasne, Belle. "Art in the Crafts." Craft Horizon 15, no. 1 (January/February 1955). "The Milton Steinberg Memorial." Sunday News, 15 January 1955: illustrated. "The New Look in Stained Glass." Art Alliance Bulletin (October 1955): illustrated.

"A New Luster in Churches: Modern Design Enliven Ancient Stained-Glass Art." Life, 11 April 1955: illustrated.

Portner, Leslie Judd. "The Jewish Tercentenary Show." New York Herald Tribune, 22 May 1955.

Portner, Leslie Judd. "Our Lively New Shows Now Open." Washington Post and Times Herald, 20 March 1955.

Reed, Judith Kaye. "Washington." Art Digest, 1 April 1955.

Rosenblum, Robert. "The New Decade." Art Digest, 15 May 1955.

Seckler, Dorothy Gees. "Adolph Gottlieb Makes a Façade." Art News 54 (March 1955): illustrated.

"Show Artistry of Craftsmen." New York Herald Tribune, 3 March 1955.

"Stained Glass Goes Modern." Boston Sunday Post, 10 July 1955.

1954

"Artists Reaffirm Historic Freedom." The New York Times, 19 March 1954.

Burrows, Carlyle. "Art Review." New York Herald Tribune, 11 April 1954.

Devaud, Jean. "Art Exhibit Features Watercolors from England, Holland, America." *Charleston Newspaper*, 3 November 1954.

Faison, Jr., S. Lane "Art." The Nation, 15 May 1954.

Genauer, Emily. "Art and Artists: Wall of Glass." New York Herald Tribune, 19 September 1954: illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "The Young in Art." New York Herald Tribune, 25 April 1954: illustrated.

Goosen, E.C. "Adolph Gottlieb." Monterey Peninsula Herald, 12 May 1954.

Gottlieb, Adolph. "The Artist and the Public." Art in America 42, no. 4 (December 1954): illustrated.

"Gottlieb Exhibit At Kootz Gallery." Provincetown, 5 August 1954.

Greenberg, Clement. "Some Advantages of Provincialism." The Nation, 1 January 1954.

F.O.H. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (April 1954): illustrated.

Hess, Thomas B. "The New York Salon." Art News (February 1954): illustrated.

Hunter, Sam. "Guggenheim Sampler." The Art Digest, 15 May 1954.

Kimball, Robert B. "Gottlieb: Subversion or Imagination." Berkshire Eagle, 12 May 1954: illustrated.

Mascanyi, Paul. "Art in Review." United Press Letter (April 1954).

"Mayor Lauds Record of Rabbi Steinberg at Dedication of a Memorial House." *The New York Times*, 20 September 1954: illustrated.

"Modern Art in the Service of the Synagogue." Jewish Affairs 9, no. 4 (April 1954): illustrated.

Preston, Stuart. "Among Current Shows." The New York Times, 7 April 1954.

Rosenblum, Robert. "Adolph Gottlieb: New Murals." Art Digest 28, 15 April 1954: illustrated.

Saarinen, Aline B. "The One-Man Jury For A Show." The New York Times, 7 March 1954.

"Sculpture and Tapestry Used Architecturally." Architectural Forum (April 1954): illustrated.

"Steinberg House Opens, Honors the Late Rabbi." New York Herald Tribune, 20 September 1954.

"Synagogue Goes Modern." Suburban Life (February 1954).

"Watercolor Exhibit Is Open." San Jose Mercury-News, 29 August 1954.

"Watercolor Exhibit Planned." Charlotte Observer (November 1954).

"The Year's Best: 1953." Art News (January 1954).

1953

Beckley, Paul V. "Stained Glass Windows Come Into Their Own." New York Herald Tribune, 2 August 1953.

Burrows, Carlyle. "The New Gottliebs." New York Herald Tribune, 11 January 1953.

L.C. "Reviews and Previews." Art News (September 1953).

Devree, Howard. "New Group Shows: Diverse European and American Artists Represented in Gallery Events." *The New York Times*, 11 October 1953.

H.L.F. "Reviews and Previews: Ecclesiastical Art." Art News (Summer 1953).

J.F. "57th Street." Art Digest (June 1953).

Faison, Jr., S. Lane. "Art." The Nation, 10 January 1953.

Faison, Jr., S. Lane. "Art." The Nation, 16 May 1953.

"Faith Speaking Through Modern Art." Fortune Magazine (December 1953): illustrated.

Ferling, Lawerence. "Coast to Coast." Art Digest, 15 March 1953.

Fitzsimmons, James. "Adolph Gottlieb." Everyday Art Quarterly, no. 25 (1953): illustrated.

Fitzsimmons, James. "Gottlieb on Land and Sea." Art Digest, 1 January 1953: illustrated.

"Four Abstract Expressionists." Walker Art Center Calendar (1953): illustrated.

R.G. "Second Annual." Art News (January 1953).

Geist, Sidney. "Platitudes in Stain Glass Attitudes." Art Digest (September 1953).

Genauer, Emily. "Works of Faith." New York Herald Tribune, 24 May 1953: illustrated.

Hess, Thomas B. "Abstract Art in America." Paris Review: United States Lines (June 1953).

LaFarge, John. "The Church as Instrument and Expression." Architectural Record (December 1953): illustrated.

Louchheim, Aline B. "Art for Religion: Collaborative Project for a Synagogue Successfully Employs Modern Design." *The New York Times*, 24 May 1953: illustrated.

Louchheim, Aline B. "Modern Revival." The New York Times, 13 September 1953.

"Moderns on the Move." Art News (October 1953).

F.P. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (January 1953).

Preston, Stuart. "Abstract." The New York Times, 11 January 1953.

"Two Small Religious Buildings." Architectural Forum (July 1953): illustrated.

Washburn, Gordon Bailey. "A New Gallery of Contemporary Art." Carnegie Magazine (May 1953).

"The Year's Best: 1952." Art News (January 1953).

1952

D.A. "Invitation to South America." Art Digest, 1 May 1952.

"Abstract-Expressionists." Art News (January 1952).

Degand, Leon. "Regards Sur La Peinture Americaine." Art d'Aujourd'hui (June 1951).

Emily Genauer. "Abstract Painters Exhibit." New York Herald Tribune, 13 January 1952.

"Expressionism: European Roots, American Ramifications." Art Digest 26, no. 15 (1952): 7.

F.P. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (January 1952): illustrated.

Faison Jr., S. Lane. "Art." The Nation, 7 June 1952.

Fitzsimmons, James. "Art for Export: Will it Survive the Voyage." Art Digest, 1 January 1952.

Friedman, Shirley M. "Temple in Millburn Example of New Religious Architecture." *Newark Sunday News*, 23 March 1952.

Hess, Thomas B. "Miracle at Schenley Park." Art News 51, no. 7 (November 1952).

Krasne, Belle. "No More Prison Bars." Art Digest, 15 January 1952: illustrated.

Krasne, Belle. "Pittsburgh's Carnegie Forges and International Art." Art Digest, 1 November 1952: illustrated.

"Metropolitan Hit by 7 Modernists." The New York Times, 30 June 1952.

Portner, Leslie Judd. "A Challenge to the Spectators." Washington Post, 30 March 1952: illustrated.

Preston, Stuart. 'Recent Openings." The New York Times, 13 January 1952.

Rosenberg, Harold. "The American Action Painters." Art News 51, no. 5 (September 1952).

"7 Modernist Scorn Abstract Art Contest." New York World Telegram, 30 June 1952.

"Whitney Annual." Art Digest, 1 April 1952.

1951

"Adolph Gottlieb." Art and Architecture 68, no. 9 (September 1951): illustrated.

"The Ark Curtain." The New York Times, 7 October 1951.

Art Digest, 1 November 1951: illustrated.

"Art for the Synagogue." Reconstructionist 27 (19 October 1951).

Benson, Gertrude. "Synagogue Goes Modern." Philadelphia Enquirer Magazine, 18 November 1951: illustrated.

Burrows, Carlyle. "Art: Vanguard Works Selected for Exhibition." *New York Herald Tribune*, 30 December 1951: illustrated.

Burrows, Carlyle. "Art in Review: Exhibitions Mainly in Abstract Form." New York Herald Tribune, 14 January 1951.

Chanin, A.L. "Enchantment in the Galleries, Reality and Polished Apples." The Compass, 14 January 1951: illustrated.

Coates, Robert M. "The Art Galleries." The New Yorker, 13 January 1951.

Degand, Leon. "Regards Sur La Peinture Américaine." Art d'Aujourd Hui (June 1951).

Devree, Howard. "Abstract Export." The New York Times, 30 December 1951.

Devree, Howard. "Whitney Museum in Annual Display." The New York Times, 16 March 1951.

Fitzsimmons, James. "Artists Put Faith in New Ecclesiastic Art." Art Digest, 15 October 1951: illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "Art and Artists: Church Abstractions." New York Herald Tribune, 7 October 1951: illustrated.

Genauer, Emily. "Art and Artists: U.S. Abstractionists Execute Fine Décor for a New Jersey Synagogue." *New York Herald Tribune*, October 1951: illustrated.

T.B.H. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (January 1951): illustrated.

"Illinois Annual Surveys of Nation's Art for Midwest." Art Digest 25, no. 12, 15 March 1951: illustrated.

B.K. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art Digest, 15 January 1951: illustrated.

Louchheim, Aline B. "Two Shows with Unusual Themes." New York Herald Tribune, 7 October 1951.

Magazine of Art 44, no. 6 (October 1951): illustrated.

Miller, Arthur. "Show by 17 Moderns Adds Life to Gallery." Los Angeles Times, 21 January 1951: illustrated.

Morris, George. "La Peinture Abstraite Aux U.S.A." Art D'Aujourd'hui 2, no. 6 (June 1951).

"The Muralist and the Modern Architect." Arts and Architecture 68, no. 9 (April 1951): illustrated.

Pearson, Ralph M. "Illinois Faculty Makes Its Choice." Art Digest, 15 April 1951.

Rodman, Selden. "What Has 'Significance' to Do with Art." New York Herald Tribune, 30 December 1951.

"Signs and Symbols." Time, 19 November 1951: illustrated.

"Stix Pix." Time, 19 February 1951.

"Urbana America." Art News 50, no. 1 (March 1951).

"Whitney Annual." Art Digest, 1 April 1952.

1950

"Abstract." The New York Times, 15 January 1950.

Blume, Peter. "The Irascible Eighteen." New York Herald Tribune, 2 June 1950.

Boswell, Peyton. "Conviction before Trial." Art Digest, 1 June 1950.

Burrows, Carlyle. "Federation Shows Stresses Poetry in it Art Form." New York Herald Tribune, 26 February 1950.

"Critic's Choice." Quick, 24 April 1950: illustrated.

Davenport, Russell W. "A Life Round Table on Modern Art: Fifteen Distinguished Critics and Connoisseurs Undertake the Strange Art of today." *Life* 29, no. 5, 31 July 1950: illustrated.

Devree, Howard. "Prize-Winning Paintings at Metropolitan Cover Wide Range of Contemporary Work." *The New York Times*, 6 December 1950.

"18 Painters Boycott Metropolitan; Charge 'Hostility to Advanced Art." The New York Times, 22 May 1950.

"18 Painters in Museum Strike." Daily News, 22 May 1950.

"18 U.S. Artists Boycott Contest of Metropolitan." New York Herald Tribune, 22 May 1950.

A.M.F. "Blind Justice." Art News (June 1950).

"Gottlieb Tribute Raises Curtain at Brighton Beach Art Festival." Brooklyn Eagle, 29 May 1950.

"The Irascible Eighteen." New York Herald Tribune, 23 May 1950.

B.K. "Federation of Modern Artists." Art Digest, 1 December 1950.

Kees, Weldon. "Art." The Nation, 3 June 1950.

Knox, Sanka. "Art Museum Shows 1st Contest Winners." The New York Times, 6 December 1950.

Krasne, Belle. "Gottlieb Through the Magnifying Glass." Art Digest, 15 January 1950: illustrated.

Loran, Earle. "Art News from San Francisco." Art News (December 1950): illustrated.

Louchheim, Aline. B. "Architect, Painter—And the Mural." The New York Times, 1 October 1950.

Mocsanyi, Paul. "Art in Review." News Feature Service, 25–26 January 1950.

Pearson, Ralph M. "A Modern Viewpoint." Art Digest, 1 May 1950.

Preston, Stuart. "Among the Early Shows." The New York Times, 17 September 1950.

A.R. "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (January 1950): illustrated.

Reed, Judith Kaye. "New Artist Honored, Abstraction Crowned at Whitney Annual." Art Digest 24, no. 7. 1 January 1950.

"Review." The Nation, 7 January 1950. "Review." The Nation, 8 April 1950. "Review." New York Herald Tribune, 15 January 1950. "Revolt of the Pelicans." Time, 5 June 1950. "Vogue presents 53 Living American Artists." Vogue, 1 February 1950: illustrated. "What do U.S. Museums Buy." Life 29, no. 5, 31 July 1950: illustrated. 1949 "Art." Time, 3 October 1949: illustrated. Art News 48, no. 4 (Summer 1949). Brown, Rosalind. "Art World Eyes Forum 49 Program of Abstract Work and Discussions." Provincetown Advocate, 7 July 1949. Frankfurter, Alfred M. "Boston and the New York Look." Art News, no. 9 (January 1949): illustrated. "The Graphic Circle." Art News (March 1949). Greenberg, Clement. "Art." The Nation, 19 February 1949. S.H. "Group." The New York Times, 27 February 1949. Hunter, Sam. "Archaist." The New York Times, 30 January 1949.

"The Ides of Art: Eleven Graphic Artists Write." The Tiger's Eye 1, no. 8 (June 1949).

"Jack Seligmann Galleries." The New York Times, 4 February 1949.

Louchheim, Aline B. "Institute Offers Proof of Pudding." The New York Times, 16 January 1949.

Louchheim, Aline B. "The Metropolitan Answers Criticism." The New York Times, 23 January 1949.

Macagy, Douglas. "Review." Magazine of Art (March 1949): illustrated.

"Spring and New Watercolors." Virginia Museum of Fine Art Bulletin (March 1949).

Valente, Alfredo. "Adolph Gottlieb: An Individualistic Artist Who Decries the Unintelligible In Modern Painting." *Promenade* (February 1949): illustrated.

"Whitney and Force." Time, 3 October 1949.

1948

"The ABC (or XYZ) of Abstract Art." The New York Times, 11 July 1948: illustrated.

Coates, Robert M. "The Art Galleries: The State Department Collection." *The New Yorker*, 5 June 1948.

Coates, Robert M. "The Art Galleries: The Whitney Annual." The New Yorker, 27 November 1948.

Coates, Robert. "Review." The New Yorker, 24 January 1948.

Devree, Howard. "By Groups and Singly." The New York Times, 14 November 1948.

"The Graphic Circle." Art News (February 1948).

Greenberg, Clement. "Art." The Nation, 10 January 1948. Hess, Thomas B. "The Whitney: Exhibit Abstract." Art News 47, no. 8 (December 1948). Hunter, Sam. "A Group and Singly." The New York Times, 4 April 1948. The Tiger's Eye, no. 3 (March 1948): illustrated. "Young American Extremists: A Life Round Table on Modern Art." Life 25, 11 October 1948. 1947 "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (January 1947). "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (November 1947). M.B. "Pictographs by Adolph Gottlieb." Art Digest (November 1947). Blackshear, Kathleen. "Abstract and Surrealist American Art." Art institute of Chicago Bulletin (December 1947): illustrated. Burrows, Carylye. "Review." New York Herald Tribune, 12 January 1947. Devree, Howard. "Review." The New York Times, 12 January 1947. "Drawings and Sculpture." Art News (January 1947). Genauer, Emily. "International Watercolor Moods." New York World Telegram, 1947. "The Graphic Circle." Art News (February 1947).

"The Graphic Circle." MKR's Art Outlook (February 1947). Greenberg, Clement. "Art." The Nation, 6 December 1947. S.P.H. "Among the New Shows." New York Sun Times, 9 November 1947. "The Ides of Art: The Attitudes of Ten Artists on Their Art and Contemporaneousness." The Tiger's Eye 1, no. 2 (December 1947). Jewell, Edward Alden. "Moderns at Kootz." The New York Times, 23 March 1947. Lansford, Alonzo. "Eight Paintings: Kootz Gallery." Art Digest 22, no. 1 (October 1947). Mirrielees, Edith. "Bernard De Voto's Custis, the Town of Everyman's Childhood: Book Review." The New York Times, 26 January 1947: illustrated. "Other Exhibitions." New York Herald Tribune, 11 November 1947. "Pictures on Exhibit." The New Yorker, February 1947. J.K.R. "The New Graphic Circle." Art, 1 February 1947. Reed, Judith Kaye. "Modern Pictographs." Art Digest (January 1947): illustrated. "Review." New York Herald Tribune, 2 February 1947. "Review." The New York Times, 2 February 1947. Riley, Maude Kemper. "New York Exhibitions." MKR's Art Outlook 1, no. 28 (20 January 1947): illustrated.

Riley, Maude Kemper. "20th Century Still Lifes." MKR's Art Outlook, 31 March 1947.

"Samuel Kootz Gallery." New York Sun, 7 November 1947.

Wilson, Hilda Loveman. "The Camera's New Eye." Mademoiselle (December 1947).

1946

"Adolph Gottlieb." Art and Architecture (March 1946): illustrated.

"Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (January 1946).

H.C. "Review." New York Sun, 23 March 1946.

Coates, Robert. "Review." The New Yorker, 12 October 1946.

Devree, Howard. "Definitely Modern." The New York Times, 20 January 1946.

"Federation of Modern Painters and Sculptors on Tour." MKR's Art Outlook, 4 November 1946.

Genauer, Emily. "A Different Recipe." New York World Telegram, 2 February 1946.

Genauer, Emily. "14 Show Works." New York World Telegram, 23 March 1946.

Genauer, Emily. "On Jury Shows." New York World Telegram, 26 January 1946.

Genauer, Emily. "Some Fine Canvases." New York World Telegram, 19 January 1946.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "In Three Museums." The New York Times, 10 February 1946.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Jazz at Kootz." The New York Times, 8 December 1946.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "The Naïve and the Knowing." The New York Times, 8 September 1946: illustrated. "Museums Buy Modern." Art Digest 21, 15 December 1946. "Review." MKR's Art Outlook, 14 October 1946. "Review." New York Herald Tribune, 8 December 1946. "Six American Artists Hold Group Show." Art Alliance Bulletin (October 1946). "Straight Lines and Curves." Time, 17 June 1946: illustrated. "U.S. to Display American Art to Nations Abroad." New York Herald Tribune, 29 September 1946. "A Way to Kill Space." Newsweek, 12 August 1946: illustrated. "Whitney: The Modern Establishment Round the World Kinship in the Arts." MKR's Art Outlook (March 1946). 1945 "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (April 1945): illustrated. "Adolph Gottlieb." Limited Edition (December 1945). "Adolph Gottlieb." Newsweek, December 1945: illustrated. "Artist With Teeth." Newsweek, 31 December 1945: illustrated. Devree, Howard. "Exhibitions." The New York Times, 15 July 1945. Devree, Howard. "Review." The New York Times, 3 June 1945.

Devree, Howard. "Review." The New York Times, 18 February 1945.

Devree, Howard. "Review." The New York Times, 16 December 1945.

Genauer, Emily. "New One-Man Shows to see Around Town." New York World Telegram, 15 December 1945.

Genauer, Emily. "Preview." New York World Telegram, 2 June 1945.

Genauer, Emily. "Show by Howard Putzel." New York World Telegram, 2 June 1945.

Gottlieb, Adolph. "Letter to the Art Editor." The New York Times, 22 July 1945.

Greenberg, Clement "Art." The Nation, 9 June 1945.

Greenberg, Clement. "Review." The Nation, 13 December 1945.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Adolph Gottlieb." The New York Times, 18 April 1945.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Modern Artists To Open Annual." The New York Times, 12 September 1945.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Perennial Modernism." The New York Times, 20 May 1945.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "The Season Tries out its Wings." The New York Times, 16 September 1945.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Stress on Painting: Contemporary Work at the Whitney Includes Much Abstraction—Other Events." *The New York Times*, 2 December 1945.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Toward Abstract or Away." The New York Times, 1 July 1945.

Kruse, A.Z. "67 Gallery." The Brooklyn Eagle (1945).

Louchheim, Aline B. "Second Season of the Picture Boom." *Art News* (August 1945): illustrated.

Loveman, Hilda. "A Pair of Inner Men." *Newsweek*, 31 December 1945: illustrated.

Newman, Barnett B. "La pintura de Tamayo y Gottlieb." *La Revista Belga* 2 (April 1945): illustrated.

"A Problem for Critics." *Art News* (June 1945).

"Progress at the Whitney." *Limited Edition* (December 1945).

Riley, Maude. "Give 'Em Air." *Art Digest*, 15 December 1945.

Riley, Maude. "Gottlieb, Adolph." *Art Digest*, 25 October 1945.

Riley, Maude. "Gottlieb's Enigmas." *Art Digest*, 1 April 1945: illustrated.

Riley, Maude. "Insufficient Evidence." *Art Digest*, 1 June 1945: illustrated.

1944

"Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (February 1944).

Coates, Robert M. "No Contest." The New Yorker, 9 December 1944.

"Taste is Needed." New York World Telegram, 15 December 1945.

Devree, Howard. 'Among the New Shows." The New York Times, 3 December 1944.

Devree, Howard. "Brooklyn Artists Plan 28th Annual." The New York Times, 4 April 1944.

Devree, Howard. "Review." The New York Times, 13 February 1944.

Frost, Rosamund. "The Whitney does it Again." Art News (November 1944).

Genauer, Emily. "New Surrealist Show." New York World Telegram, 2 December 1944.

Greenberg, Clement. "Art." The Nation, 12 February 1944.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Abstraction Now Rampant." The New York Times, 19 March 1944.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Art: The Whitney." The New York Times, 19 November 1944.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Modern Art Show in Preview Today." The New York Times, 7 June 1944.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Moderns on the March." The New York Times, 11 June 1944.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Novel Art Display Opens in Brooklyn." The New York Times, 8 February 1944.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "160 Oil Paintings in Annual Display." The New York Times, 14 November 1944.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Review." The New York Times, 12 November 1944.

Kruse, A.Z. "Brooklyn Society of Artists Show 28th Annual at Brooklyn Museum." Brooklyn Eagle (April 1944).

Kruse, A.Z. "Wakefield Gallery." Brooklyn Eagle, 13 February 1944.

McBride, Henry. "Review." New York Sun, 2 December 1944.

Motherwell, Robert. "The Modern Painter's World." Dyn, no. 6 (November 1944).

"100 Artists and 'Narcissus' Walkowitz." Newsweek, 21 February 1944. "Review." Daily Forward (February 1944): illustrated. "Review." The New Yorker, 19 February 1944. Riley, Maude. "Whither Goes Abstract and Surrealist Art?" Art Digest, 1 December 1944. Stroup, Jon. "Thirty Moderns." Art Digest, 15 November 1944. "Thirty Pictures." Art News (November 1944). "When Titles Help." The New York Times, 27 February 1944. 1943 "Adolph Gottlieb." Art News (January 1943. Burrows, Carlyle. "Shapes and Symbols." New York Herald Tribune, 10 January 1943. Devree, Howard. "Review." The New York Times, 17 October 1943. E.G. "Group Exhibits Set High Standards: Midtown and Norlyst Gallery Presentations." New York World Telegram, 13 March 1943. E.G. "New Group Has a Good Idea." New York World Telegram, February 1943. E.G. "Review." New York World Telegram, 16 October 1943.

Genauer, Emily. "Art Variety Featured in Newest Exhibitions." New York World Telegram, 2 January 1943.

Gottlieb, Adolph, and Mark Rothko. Letter to the Editor in Jewell, Edward Alden. "The Realm of Art: A New Platform and Other Matters: 'Globalism' Pops Into View." *The New York Times*, 13 June 1943: illustrated.

"Gottlieb and Oedipus Rex." Art Digest (January 1943).

Jewell, Edward Alden. "End of the Season Melange." The New York Times, 6 June 1943.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "In Miniature." The New York Times, 2 February 1943.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Modern Painters Open Show Today." The New York Times, 3 June 1943.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "New Artists Group Opens First Show." The New York Times, 19 January 1943.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Paintings Shown by Nine Artists." The New York Times, 17 February 1943.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "The Realm of Art: Current Activites—'Globalism' of Windmill Tilting and Cheshire Cats." *The New York Times*, 27 June 1943.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "The Realm of Art: A New Platform and Other Matters: 'Globalism' Pops into View." *The New York Times*, 13 June 1943.

Kruse, A.Z. "Artists Gallery." Brooklyn Eagle, 3 January 1943.

"Review." Art News (March 1943).

"The Passing Shows." Art News (1-14 February 1943).

1942

Brian, Doris. "Federated for Freedom, 62 Artists Show." Art News (June 1942).

Burrows, Carlyle. "In the Art Galleries." New York Herald Tribune, 31 May 1942.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "Exhibition is Held by Art Federation." The New York Times, 31 May 1942.

Kruse, A.Z. "At the Art Galleries." Brooklyn Eagle, 24 May 1942.

Lyons, Leonard. "Review." New York Post, 29 December 1942.

McBride, Henry. "Federated Artists: A New Group of Painters and Sculptors at Wildenstein." New York Sun, May 1942.

McBride, Henry. "Review." New York Sun, 20 December 1942.

1941

Coates, Robert M. "The Art Galleries: Painters of New York." The New Yorker, March 1941.

"Review." Mason Valley News, 21 February 1941.

1940

Burrows, Carlyle. "Adolph Gottlieb." New York Herald Tribune, May 1940.

Devree, Howard. "Review." The New York Times, May 1940.

E.G. "Gottlieb's Somber Tones." New York World Telegram, 20 April 1940.

"Gottlieb Wins Praise." Art Digest, 1 May 1940.

Jewell, Edward Alden. "114 Murals Chosen for Whitney Show." The New York Times, 27 February 1940.

Kruse. "American Symbolism." Brooklyn Eagle (May 1940).

J.L. "Gottlieb's Dream Like Semi-Abstractions." Art News (April 1940): illustrated.

"Mural Sketches for Post Offices to Go on View." New York Herald Tribune, 23 January 1940.

"New Yorker Wins Mural Contracts." The New York Times, 26 October 1940.

"Speaking of Pictures... This is Mural America for Rural Americans." Life, 3 December 1939: illustrated.

"Symbols and the Desert." The Villager, 2 May 1940: illustrated.

1938

J.L. "Review." Apartment News, 12 November 1938

J.L. "Whitney Dissenters' Hold Their Own Exhibition." Art News 38, no. 7 (November 1938).

"Review." New York Sun, 14 May 1938.

"Review." The New York Times, 15 May 1938.

"The Ten Exhibit with New Lineup." New York Post, 14 May 1938.

1937

Brenner, Anita. "'American Artist' Congress Holds First Exhibit: A Disappointing Procession of New Names, Old Styles—Corinth at Westermans." *Brooklyn Daily Eagle*, 25 April 1937.

Graham, John. "Primitivism and Picasso." Magazine of Art 30, no. 4 (April 1937).

Kainen, Jacob. "Our Expressionists." Art Front 3, no. 1 (February 1937).

Klein, Jerome. "Municipal Art Committee Hold Retrospective Show." New York Post, January 1937.

J.L. "Versatility of Talent Exhibited by 'The Ten." Art News (May 1937.

"Review." New York Post, 16 January 1937.

"Review." New York Sun, 8 May 1937.

"Review." New York World Telegram, 1 May 1937.

"Third Show By The Ten Winds Up Busy Season." New York Post, 1 May 1937.

1936

Aronson, Chil. "The Ten á New York." Les Arts (November 1936).

"Attractions in the Galleries." New York Sun, 19 December 1936

M.D. "A New Group Exhibition of Work by the Ten." Art News (December 1936): illustrated.

Klein, Jerome. "The Critic Takes a Glance Around the Galleries." New York Post, 11 January 1936.

Klein, Jerome. "Ten Who are Nine Return for Second Annual Exhibition." *New York Post*, 19 December 1936, illustrated.

Kufeld, Jankel. "Les Dix." Beaux-Arts, 20 November 1936: illustrated.

J.L. "Exhibition." Art News (November 1936).

Lemoine, Jean-Gabriel. "The Ten' Art Exhibition is work of New York Artist." New York Herald Tribune, 22 November 1936.

Sparling, Earl. "Workmen See Little Art in the Municipal Gallery." New York World Telegram, 6 January 1936.

Vanghan, Malcom. "Expressionists." Journal American (December 1936).

1935

"An Independent Group." New York Herald Tribune, 22 December 1935.

McBride, Henry. "Attraction in the Galleries." New York Sun, 21 December 1935.

"A New Group." The New York Times, 22 December 1935.

Offin, Charles Z. "A Glance at Current Art Exhibits." Brooklyn Daily Eagle, 22 December 1935.

"Review." New York World Telegram, 21 December 1935.

"The Ten." Art News (December 1935).

1934

"Adolph Gottlieb." Evening Post, 26 May 1934.

Godsoe, Albert Ulrich. "The Art Marts." Jackson Heights Herald, 8 February 1934.

Godsoe, Albert Ulrich. "The Art Marts." Jackson Heights Herald, 5 May 1934.

Lazzari, Pietro. "A One Man Show." New York Herald Tribune, 23 September 1934.

McBride, Henry. "Review." New York Sun, 14 April 1934. "Review." Art News (May 1934. "Review." Jackson Heights Herald, 12 April 1934. "Review." The New York Times, 30 April 1934. "Review." The New York Times, 6 May 1934 "Review." The New York Times, 27 December 1934. "Watercolors by A. Gottlieb." New York Herald Tribune, 20 May 1934. 1933 McBride, Henry. "Independent Gallery." New York Sun, 15 April 1933. 1931 Jewell, Edward Alden. "Art Exhibitions Merge." New York Times, 6 May 1931. 1930 Borodulin, Alexander. "Art Contest Winners." The Day, 25 May 1930. Burrows, Carlyle. "Modern Paintings." New York Herald Tribune, 25 May 1930.

Konrad Cramer, "Adolph Gottlieb, Dudensing Galleries." Art News 28 (May 1930).

1929

Jewell, Edward Allen. "Review." *The New York Times*, 20 January 1929.

Jewell, Edward Allen. "Review." The New York Times, 24 January 1929.

McBride, Henry. "Review." New York Sun, 19 January 1929.

Pemberton. "Review." Creative Arts (March 1929).

Pemberton. "Review." The New Yorker, 2 February 1929.

Pemberton. "Review." The New Yorker, 2 May 1929.

"Review." New York Herald Tribune, 1 September 1929.

"Review." The New York Times, 7 April 1929, illustrated.

1926

"American Artist Participate in Bezalel Exhibition." Jewish Daily Bulletin, 2 March 1926.

"Uptown Artists Have Many Entries Winning Plaudits at Alamac Hotel Free Art Exhibit." Home News, (1926)